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orce has informed me it is arrangiag for a study by high-caliber
scientists of scze of the UFO sightings waich have never been explained,
~ais study will be placed under contract soon after July 1, start of the new

iscal year. 1t will be carried out by a university which has no close ties with

the Alr Force so that the findings will be completely objective, Air Force officials

Those people engeged in the study will be high-caliber scieatists who have

n<
o3

"
Areiqr p1og -y preseo wfy £dosojoyq

1ever texen a position oa UFO's, the Air Force said, It will be made clear to
that they ere mot beizng hired to cc=2 up with Zindings in support of previous Ai
Torce stctezents regexding UFO's, I am informed.

ne Air Force said taerz is too much effort involved to ask these scienticts
to meke this study without pay.

The report will ceiinitely be made public, the Air Force assured me. The

the 2ir &s fa¢ 2s the pudlic is cozmcezzned.

,.,
o
™

waole surpose o the study is to ¢
This, of course, was my purpose in recently requesting that public heaziags

Z U70's be coaductaed by eitner the House Armed Services Coz=xittze

It wes s a result of =y call for 2 coagressicnal investigation that the &lr
Force now 1s errenging for a study of UFO's by topflight scientists not coanactad
in eny wey with the Air Force.

I would have preferred a congressional investigation with witnesses to include
rclizble pezscns froam emong those who say they have seen UFO's. I still think this
would be beneficial, But the UFO study by 2 panel of scientists, with the report

. e zace public, is & step in the right direction.

%
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Su

dze Williea B. Weitzel, Chaizmaa
FICAY Picttsburch Subcoznmittee
5705 VWoodlzont Street

Pittsburgh, Peamsylvenia 15217

: y
i ledge and thank you for y
a copy of your letter to Congressmaa Stan
sighting.

Zeczuse of oy rTo-uest, certain progress hes been made.
& Telecese oa that I thougat you would like to sce.

inforaztiocn on this signtiag, =
onzl investigztion be held, all the ZIacts
ghtings, aznd that the report be made fully

MICHIGAN OFF.CE:

425 CnERRY STRICT ST,

GRAND RAPICS

r your letter of May 1l7th enclosing
tanton regarding the April 17th

=zin con-

I a2 enclosing

Kreiqry p1og "y pressn woxy Adosojoyd
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August 10, 1966

Mre. Primrose Glasgowv
2201 Lemon Creek Road

Berrien Springs, Michigan 43103

Dear Mrs. Glasgow:

Thank you for the postal card calling my attention to your
comments tn an attached copy of the Cassopolis Vigilant

containing your column which ref resolution requeste
ing anfull and complete investiga the unidentified
flying objects issue.

My decision to offer this on in the House was prompted
by an exhaustive seven tion into the March 21
UFO gighting at Hi e, by Mr. Van Horn, digector
of the Hillsdale Count fense organization, in which
the Air Force repo sed out ite investigation of the
sighting after three hours.

My resolution referred to the Committee on Rules, and it
will be up to ttee to decide whether further action
shoudddbd taken.| |So far, nothing has dbeen scheduled.

I appreciate your taking the time to write me.

Sincerely,

()

Areiqry piog Yy p[esan woyy Adodojoyqd
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Nr. John H. Seely
P.0. Box 328
Reading, Michigan

- A,_ -
&
B

;

Dear Mr. Seely:

Thank mtcrmrmurofhyzanurvuuvmonl
for a Congressional study of Alr Force methods of

investigating reports of unidentified flying objects.

My purpose in asking for such an investigation is purely
to clear the air on something that has become extremely
controversial.

POLISSBTON(T -

¥,
R €
-

My resolution has been referred to the Committee on Riles
and 1t vill be up to this committee to decide vhether further
action should be taken.

Thanks again for your comments.
Sincerely,

(cja)

v NELESTOTIYYEX!



Hutchinson bills - H. Res. 866 - 5250

May 25, 1966

Mr. Williem E. Van Hom
Director

Hillsdale County Civil Defense
40 8. Menning Street

Hblise Resolution yesterday,
sxblete investigation into the

(azs) (copy H. Fes. 856 -- (3) )

Areiqry paoyg y pesen woy Adosoroqq
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H. Res. 866 - 53

My 19, 1966

Mr. Willijam B. Van Horn
Director

Hillsdale County Civil Defer
40 8. Manning Street
Hillsdale, Michigan

Deer Bud;

copy of a

Best »

ummly.

BX

(2gs) (/news release on UFO dated 5/19/68)

Areiqr] paoy Y pressn woy Adosoroqq
payIsse[2q
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My 18, 1966

Declassified
‘ Photocopy from Gerald R. Ford Library

last March. At

Gonmlueml investigation.
s however, that any reso~
Presumably, the resclution

introduced to set eany investigation

have, therefore, requested the Office of the

ve Counsel to draft en appropriate resolution for

your investigative finde

me. It will request the House Armed Services
the task.

County Civil Defense

Hillsdale
1seale, W

Street
chigan
UFO si
th
as
been
bean
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You uill notice in the tiird paragrapl of his letter

that he states he nad recomnended

e

SAsic scientific study
of the vell-attested U.F.0. cases be mcde, lle has in fact
also stated on the cust cover of the “ook "The Anatony of
a Phenomenon," that he has alvays felt that the U.F.O0.
phenomenon was worthy of investigation.

Tn the fourth paragraph of his letter, Dr, Hynek is
refering to one of our most unusual sightings, which I
witnessed myself. This particular sighting I shall not
release any informetion on at this time ather than to say
that it occured on the evening of Farcu 24 1968 at
aprroximately 8 p.m. The sighting was referred to Selfridge
Alr Fopce Tase Racdar and I was told that there were two
inantimate blips on the Radar Scope.

After studying Dr. ilynek's letter and 1f his feellings

o
gre as stated in the 1

Areiqr] paog ~y preso woy Adososogg
paytsse|22q

etter, I have a cuestion in oy mind.
Dr. Nynek veing the scienfific consulsznt to the ir Force
regarciry ths Y.F.0, situvation nd haviag rade ths recon
mendationsz th.or2 ther is shs blogk =r T s2n B @i
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Regarding Dr. llyack's Lektser

Attached 1s a photostatic copy of o letter written to
ne by Dr. J. Allen liymek on larch 29, 1966,

This lctter to me is quite confuzing in es nmucn as
it would give quite a different opinion of Dr. Hynek than
I derived of him upon his visit to lilllsdale during the
investigzation. In reading this letter one wiuld be led
to believe that Dr. lynek was very sincere in getting nore
to the rottom of the U.F.0. situation than he was upon his
visit to !lillsdale. However, as I have previously stated it
did not appear to me that Dr, l'ynek was interested in any
statements otner than those which might fit the l'arsh Gas

theory .

—

In the second paragraph of his letter Dr. [lynek states
that nis findings of ilarsi Gas were in essenze from the letters
that he he. recleved from farm area people, proposing the

I"arsh GCas explanation. Still in his gsress rz2lease ne adnits

Areiqr paog "y pressn woy Adoooyoqq
PayIssRIO9Q

that he has never witnessed larsh Casz. I too have recieved
letters from zecple in the farcins arznz whive claia tras
1% eculd net have veer iersh oS Eins of ke gisr
- P ey e R —_~
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DEARBORN OFSERVATORY
NORTHWESTERN UNIVERSITY

EVANSTON, 11JINOIS ¢no1

29 March 1965

Mr. Van Horm
Van Horn Puneral Home
Hillsdale, Michigan

Dear Mr. Van Horm,

I sm meeh interested in the new evidence that I hear Jou are turning up in
the UFO matter. The high radioactivity, ifr confirmed, would surely be a
significant matter.

I am enclosing a copy of my actual press release which I hope you will read
carefully and let me have your comments. You will nots that I have limited
my discussion to the two "swamp cases". I have received many letters
written prior to the releass, from people in farm areas who proposed this
solution independently, stating that they have been familiar with such
glowing lights over swamps since childhood.

You will also note that I have recammended that a basic seientific study

of well-attested UFO cases be made. 1 made such a reccmmendation s long
ago as 19521 The terrific ™noise™ represented by the thousands of misider-
tifications etc., 1 believe prevented such recommendations from being taken
seriously. If there was 80 much ™noise™ there probably wasn't any "signal"™.
I, on the coutrary, have always felt that the whole UFO phenomenon is wor-
thy of investigation and independently said so on the dust jacket of Jacques
Vallee's book, The Anatomy of a Phenomenom, which, incidently, I suggest
you read.

I am anxiously awaiting your report on the sightings of the lights we talked
about on the phons just before I left Arm Arbor. Was rapid motion ever
definitely established? If there is any substance to the reports of lights
high in the sky, then of course this is worthy of furthar investigation.

I repeat that my interpretation applied only to the swaap sreas.

I am anxious for you to read my press report since many of the things 1
s8aid were taken out of context, as they most frequently are.

You are undoubtedly one of the most responsible witness obsservers in the
entire "ichigan Affair™ and I think it would be moet unfortunate if you and
1 found curselves in opposite camps. I'm sure that we both want to kaow
what the actual facts are.

Sincerely,

/W

J. Allen Hynek

JAH immp
Enclosurs

Areiqry p1og y preisn woy Adosojogg
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that which tliey had witnessed,
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tage 2

findings wvould be before he ever reaci:ed the ley of illsdale.

I algo obgerved th't his maln line of questioning was relative

only to that uliich would fit the llarch Gas tlieory.

Althouzh

there ':as nothins to my knouledge from the information

Stven Dr. I'ynek that would fit the ;"arsh Gas theory, he

irregaldless fouvnd it flt to state that llarsn Gas is what

¥e were ohserving.

Dr., lLynek was not or at least didn’t

to me displny any intent interest in the ty;pe of movement of

the Vehicle that we were otserving uc~ did he volunteer any

thought or explenation of the ovservation tlic girls had
,Of the objcct descending from the sky which pr
eall the C

step a foot izto

thet tne

It is oy

*itn

geen AT
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William E. Van Horn, Director

I feel

HILLSDALE COUNTY CIVIL DEFENSE

40 S. Manning Street

HILLSDALE, MICHIGAN

thet this situation is ver

hes been demonstrated Hy our inve

T R C

Lrga o

entire

.'s, but rether the trend th

mocde of investigetion that

the Alr Force reg-rding the sltua
gentlemen, is the -merican pecrle

report
This ¢

age cit

Americ
as the

- I -
(3 S.Le;

anrthine because of »eing

ould well he the common den
izen could fz2il to regort
egn act or verson. This is
T.‘. situction

tic previcus to

49242

vy serious 2nd that this
gtigation. Yo, not the
a2t has developred from the
has been carried on bj

RS

2tion. inet I an ¢ ying,

ere efrsid and hesitant to
ridiculed. Stop &nd think!
ominstor bv which our aver-

even a subversive or un-
ny honest concern. s fsa

s concerned, I cdefinitely feel ths

te are y¢resent, even though I was
s incident.

Perhizps rcore serious thoucht and ettention should be given

to tiie U.F.C. investicetion end that in sorme ranner the in

icztion should e conducted so thzt the findinges releesed
not czuce ridicule end emharrassment to those thet e

would

concernec.

I therefore, as 2 citizen and putlic official, re
e & Congressional Inve:ztigotion conducted, not into
7.C, situation but into the iréffective, 1
.

trere

+h e
il ST

znd e
rorce
would

I'ersn

scinine methods #nd 2nswers
in regsrds to their inve
ne frr hetter to release n
Mo e i}
e s rneod

Sincerely,

A~

)
n=deq uete

being issued »Hy the Air

stigetion and findings. 1t

o information than to use

“illiem T. 7an%icrn

Zivil Defense Director,

“ilisd=zle Co., Hillsdrle,

'eston T, Vivian, 2nd Cong. Jist,
Cerald Pord, 5th cong Dist.

I
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William E. Yan Horn, Director

- MY 1 e 196s
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lva.._()

HILLSDALE COUNTY CIVIL DEFENSE

40 S. Manning Street
HILLSDALE, MICHIGAN 49242

Fay 12, 1966
'onoratle ‘dward lutcninson,
Lth District Congrescman,
House of Represent-tives,
tlashington, D.C.

o

Dear 31ir:

You zre no doubt famili=r with the U.7.C. incident that
occured in Hillsdele, Michigen on Farch 21st, 1966. This
is the incident in which the Hillsdale College co-eds,
their hcuse director and I hzd the op:ortunity to witness
whet I refer to as an Unidentified Flying Object.

make us look liite 2 group of idiots. I cen nonestly sey
thet I expected thnis and in fizct made a statement to the
Fillsdale Daily Mews as to what their findings would be
previous to the alr Force and Dr. Hyneks stetement to the
press wes released, This was very much in line with the
7.7.0. investizaticn ané thelr Froject Zlue Took.

For the past cseven weeks some of my stsff memvers and I
have oeen concducting an investigstion into the U.I".0. sit-
ustion and the side effects upon the people of our owr >
loczlity. TIrom tne many letters I have received from peo- 2
ple 211 over the Tnited Stetec, my observetion would be é
thet most of the pec:le throughout the entire country have <
reacted the s=me way. g
L 1 ¥ & 3 O
I was extremely aggreveted to have the Tnited States air a
rorce and Dr. J. :illen Eynek, come into our city, spend =
so little time in their invecstigetion and then attempt to =
3
-
a
oy
o
g

I hzve enclosed a portion of the results of our own invest-
ir tien end also one of the rhotogrzphs. This is the mat-
erial thzt I went to releese 2%t this time.

I am sure that if you will study this revort thet you will
cee thest we =2re not 2 group of idiots 2zc the ‘ir Force and
Jr. "vnek ha- a2ttemrted to make us look. I also anm

very sure thrt there ere many otner reople who heve h=en
lzurhed ~t, ridiculed 2nd ermbrrrassed hecause they reported
whct ther o-cerved =2nd were very sincere in doing so.

It is my sincere ovinion that many pecrle have n~de very
good o"servations of U.F.0.'s and have withheld the inform-
gtion hec=uce of the fezr of being made to look like fools.
I do not thnink thet this is rieght &nd feel that this heas for
some resason neen intentionelly done to ceuse people to shut
up and to stop Hothering the .iir I'orce.

payisse[da(]
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Localcy?

Objectivity Of Smenhs\

Dr. J. Allen Hynek,
Northwestern University
astrophysicist and scien-
tific consultant to the Air
Force has said the Uni-
dentified Flying Objects
reported in Hillsdale were
marsh gas.

However, William Van Horn,
Civil Defense director of Hills-
dale County doubts Dr. Hynek's
conclusions and his objectiv-
ity during the investigation in
Hillsdale.

Mr. Van Horn charged Sat-
urday morning that Dr. Hynek
evaded questions, made only a
cursory investigation and seem-
ingly ignored some of the more

Jogical aspects of witnesses’
reports.

Friday morning at 11:05
Mr. Van Horn  predicted
what Dr, Hynek's findings
would be. The Civil De-
fense director made the

following statement to The
Daily News some three
hours before the sclentist’s
news conference in Detroft:
«wWhen the findings are com-
pleted with rezard to the ob-
servation made on Monday
evening, Merch 21 by the Unit-
‘ed swwm&ntthelr
report will be that what we ob-

ICI

served will be one of two
things:

“1—Their findings will state
that what we were observing
was what is commonly known
as willo-the-wisp, St. Elmo’s
fire or marsh gas.

“2—That it was a phenome-
non caused by the reflection of
some unknown light ray.

“I will go further to state
that the findings in the Ann
Arbor-Dexter area will be
exactly the same."”

After publication of Dr. Hyn-
ek's conclusions Mr. Van Horn
told The Daily News:

“I feel the investigation
team, in its very brief visit to
the site, which was a matter of
approximately 30 minutes, was
so short that it made me and
the others involved look rather
stupid.

“I feel that many of my
questions to Dr. Hynek
were completely evaded by
him,

““A  metropolitan newspaper
said this moming that Dr.
Hynek said no one saw any-
thing arrive at or leave either
one of the scenes of reported
sightings and that is eompletg-
ly erroneous.’ -

“It was the observation of

i N
af Queshons;’;

the 17 girls at the dormitory
witnessing a descending lighted
object in the .sky that caused
them to make the first' report,

_“The first sighting that
caused them to make the
call was when they saw -the
object coming toward Hills-
dale from the east. It ap-
peared to be an aircraft in
distress trying to make a
landing at our airport, -

“The girls said the object
passed the windows of the
dormitory heading south and
disappeared from sight, just as
if it had crashed, then rose
again and hovered in the area
of the Arboretum. This action
is what prompted the gu'ls to
call me,

‘‘Assuming that the concﬁﬁon
was marsh gas, in my confer-
ence with Dr. Hynek Thursday,
any question that I would,ask
with regard to this object:ap-
proaching and being witnessed
by the girls in the dormitory
was completely evaded. .

“Also, Dr. Hynek and the
Air Force representative—
the closest they went to the
“scene where this object was
:Monday night was the mid-
dle of Barber Drive where

Fon s

4

Ii,gv(wé—’—/ e
P 7
Ca ki,

v .
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tors that cause me fo.
position I have .is thaf
very evasive
movements of the :
also could not give any explan-
ation for the two different  col-
ored lights, the approximately -
25 foot distance betweem them,"
and he could not ex'phhwtxy

when these h@m Fose-* from

fort to explsin "
mm&mm
effort to explain iwas * why
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Nr. Charles Deal
Pox 32
Pittaford, Michigan

Dear (huck!:

friend, Bad Van Howrn.
letter indicates thet

t suggests that the Alr
the idea that bhe al-
h.d made a careful

ed as sasing the Govermment's
This, I think was regrettable,

e 15 no doubt that Bud's questions

I second the high regard you express for our
The nevepaper article vhich you enclosed with
the Air Force investigation was a cursory
Porce expert came into the Hillsdale comaunity
resdy knev vhat the cause vas. Our t‘r ad \I
investigation into the UPO sighting
conclusion made him look rather foo ‘t
and I bhope, entirely unintended, for <k
merited serious consideratioa.

v

Jarry Ford has called for a
UFO situation in Michigan. I certain-
far, however, thc Demo:crati: Congressiomal
any such investigation. If the sightings
eadership might be pressed to action on the

You are perhaps informed that

majority has given no
continue, it is possibl
matter.

We have mailed you & copy of the pemphlet which I preparcd cutlining the
mltitude of private foundation and govermment programs to financially
asaist students in going to college. I trust you will find it interesting.
Many thonss for returning the Questioamneire 3o promptly. TPey are coming
back in good volume.

8in-erely,

(Demix)
dicts 3/°1/66
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Phone call from Don Berliner of National Investigations Committee on
Aerial Phenomena

1536 Connecticut Ave. N. W., Washington, D. C.

Mailed copy of H. Res. 866 and 5/19/66 press release
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radar sights.  This apparently seems to be in disagreement at the and you, ”"; B""“‘“' Are going """'“ us—hers is whal T mieant {
present time. you—nnd this is far from diang: hink we have explored every
Wouldn't that be a classification of what you said we don’t have? I know of nothing else to ask him. I think we have ex|
Dr. Hynek. No, sir. [ said there were several eases where we had thing. hiat
a lot of witnesses. It does not have to be a_point-to-point situntion. Mr. Stratton, have you had any afterthoughts
When an airliner leaves New York for San Francisco, it is seen over Mr. StraTTON. Just one question 047, wl a oblet
Ohio, Nebraska, and so forth. These sightings were confined to a Whas there not a sighting, back it seems to me in 1947, “”:';"" ,l th
relatively narrow area. I want to know what happened to these was observed on r;ulnr, either at National Airport or ;' ng, ‘:'ml
objects.  Why weren't they seen over Fort Wayne, Inn’} coming in and going "ll'f It seems to me there was also a vi
Mr. Sciwriker. The fact one officer reports he went (o the scene sighting that went """}L’ “"!" that. ; h b
after someone else sighted it, and returned back to the same point, there Do you- Mngnr Quintanilla, T don’t know how long you have been
it was, according to the police officer’s testimony. following this, but is this in your records af allt i
Dr. Hy~ek. Yes, sir, but it was in the same area. We don’t know Major QuiNTANILLA. | am sure that if the sighting was reported to
what it was. I would like to know what it was. the Air Force it is on record, but T am not aware of this part icular
Mr. Scuwriker. One of the other witnesses in this story—and all I one, sir. .
have to go on is what the reporter’s writing says, they did, in fact see Mr. StraTroN. It seems to me both the endar and the reported visual
it go from point to point, while they were watching it. sighting were relatively in agreement. T just wondered if you were
dr. Hy~xex. Within a relatively narrow area.  But I don’t recollect familiar with it? -
whether they saw it leave for distant points. One of the things that The Cuiatraan. Thank you, Mr. Stratton.
seems to be so odd about this particular case is that we did not find | Are there any other questions from any other member of the com-
horizontal trajectories over any length, as you would expect from a | mittee?
craft. | Mr. Icrorn. We will be back here at 2:30%
Mr. Scuwriker. Is the Beaver County sighting unexplained or is [ The Citatkman. The committee will reconvene at 2:30 for the pur-
that explainable, this photograph I referred to? pose of taking up 412. . )
Major Quintaninra. Isthis Mr. Lucei's photo? Dr. Brown, we have no more requirement for the major and Dr.
Mr. Scuwriker. Yes, sir. ITynek, and the resumption of lhﬂw:uring this afternoon will be in
Major QuintantLra. We have asked Mr. Lucci to submit the nega- executive session.
tive for photo analysis, but he has refused to do so. It will have to do with 412. We will take up where we left off.
Dr. Hynex. It needs a double exposure, ns we can judge from the Dr. Brown, if you and General McConnell will be back at 2:30, we
print. will meet. We don't plan to have a meeting Thursday, becanse I think
Major Quintanirra. We asked the gentleman to submit the nega- a lot of members will have gone, if we finish on \\'ednesda_v. But we
tive for analysis and he refuses to do so. do want to meet this afternoon, and tomorrow, and maybe tomorrow
Mr. Scaweiker. On what basis? afternoon.
Major QuintaniLLa. I don’t know,sir. We requested the negative. Then T think we may be able to finish with Dr. Brown before the
Mr. Scnwriker. He submitted it to the Beaver Times. They pub- recess.
lished it. Maybe these people are a little skeptical about turning over At 2:30, Dr. Brown. And 1 want to thank you, Dr. Brown, for
negatives without some assurance. : ; producing this information.
think we ought to look into that a little bit, because the newspaper (Whereupon, at 11:55 a.m. the committee was adjourned to recos
claims they saw the negatives, examined by their photographic experts, vene at 2:30 p.m. of the same day.) 4

and they are authentic. 5

Major QuintaniLLa. 1 have a copy of our letter in my files asking
Mr. Lucci to submit the negative for analysis, and he declined to do
so. That isall I can say.

Mr. Scnweiker. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

The Cratrman. Thank you, Mr. Schweiker.

We will go to Mr. Leggett.

Mr. Leacerr. Mr. Chairman, Mr. Wilson and I want to go on record
at this time that we do not believe ; we are intelligent people.

Mr. Bares. Which Wilson {

The Cramrman. We are going (o adjourn, and we are going to meet
again at 2:30. If there is no reason to hold Dr. Hynef and Maj
Quintanilla, we will let them be excused. Some people say wi
you all have gone we are going to get down here in executi
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Mr. Tenorn. T would like to ask, along the line Mr. ,E#pmmny‘(ggm Gerald R, Ford Librarfhe Cramman. We will get an Air Force report on that, too.

im{uiring. how close was the Life magazine article to A pril Fool’s Day ¢
Mr, Chinirman, one of the members of the commitiee stafl has handed
me a question that I think should be in the record.

Doctor, are you familiar with the NICAP, the National Investiga-
tions Committee on Aerial Phenomenon ?

Dr. Hynex. I would think anyone who has been looking into UF(O)’s
for the past many years as I have couldn’t help be acquainted with
their work.

Mr. Iciorn. What is the makeup of this committee?

Dr. Hynek. It is called a committee, but it is a rather large group
of civilians over the couniry, as I underdstand it, who volunteer to
investignfe the cases,

Mr. Iononrn. It has no official standing, then ¢

Dr. Hynek. Noofficial governmental standing; no, sir.

Mr. Tenorn. This committee does not always agree with your ex-
planation of the varioussightings? -

Dr. Iy~nek. I believe that is correct.

Mr. Icnorn. How many, Doctor, of the 10,000-plus enses, have there
been photographs allegedly taken of UFO's?

Dr. Hynex. In a very few cases. This is another thing which
hothers me.

Mr. Tenorn. Can you give an idea of how many?

Dr. Hynex. How many? :

Major, would you venture n guess?

Major Quintantira. I don’t know,

Dr. Hynek. T would say only about 1 percent, or less, of the cases
reported have included photographs.

Mr. Tciorn. Then T take it you can't tell me how many of these
photograph eases have not been explained by you, since you can't
tell me how many photographs have heen taken? ;

Dr. Hy~ex. This is right.  But the point is that you eannot make
a scientific analysis of a photograph HHH('{\‘ you have the negative.

As the major has pointed out, time and again when we request the
negatives, they are not forthcoming.

Sometimes other groups get them.

Mr. Tcnorn. Thank you, Mr. Chairman.

The Citamman. Now, Mr. Clancy.

Mr. Cranoy. Mr. Chairman, just one short question for the doctor.

Have any of the 5 percent of the unexplained cases been observed
on radar screens?

Secrefary Brown. I don’t know the answer to that one.

Major QuintantLia. No, sir.

Mr. Crancy. What percentage of the reported incidents have heen
rn[{ortwl on radar screens?

Munjor QuintaNTLLA. About 1.5 percent, sir.

Mr. Cranov. That is all.

The Cuamrman, Mr. Schweiker, we are finishing up now.

Mr. Sciiweiker. Yes, sir, Mr. Chairman.

First T would like to request the Beaver County photograph he
included in the Air Force investigation, the one that appeared in
Look mngazine, and was verified hy the Beaver County Times. T
hope that will be included.

Mr. Senwriker. Do I understand that you said none of the unex
plained objects have been si;_rh.lml on radar?

Major QUINTANILLA. No,sir; I said 1.5 percent. ) ]

Mr. Scanweiker. No, the first question he asked you was, have any
of the unexplained objects been sighted on radar. i thought vou said
“No” to that j"g( a (-mlple of minutes ﬂgn.' e

Major QuintaniLra. That is correct. We have no radar eases which
are unexplained.

Mr. Scnweiker. All right. ) ) :

Let’s go back to the story Mr. Bates was (alking about, Exeter, N.H,,
the one Mr. Fuller has written nbout in severnl magazines. .

I understand this is an unexplained sighting on your part, is that
correct ? 1 K

Major QuintaniriA. That is correct sir, :

Mr. Scuwerker. He specifieally says in his story— and I quote his
words now-— :

) i g ents ¢ to me by the Coast Guardsmen and military In
:I‘n:tl::'::Jn‘l::nlm'n’::":ll::'lny'::::i‘n testimony and confirm the reports of mdar slght-
Ings nnd sernmbling by jet fighters from 'ense Alr Foree Base.

Major Quintantira. No, sir; that is not correct. We have no
radar information on that sighting. No jet fighters were fl'rumhl?(l.

Mr. Scnwriker. Let me :m’: vou fhis: In the Pease Air Force Base,
vou had an investigation by Major Griflin, and a Lientenant Brant, is
that correct?

Major QUINTANILLA. Sir? . .

Mr. Senwriker. In the situation at Exeter, N.H., did you have a
report. filed to you folks by Major Griffin and Lieutenant Brant ?

fajor Quintaniria. Yes, siv: we did. y

Mr. Sciiwriker, Conld we have copies of their raw report.?

Major QuintaniLia. Yes, sir: you may.

Mr. Sciwriker. What were their conelusions?

Major Quintaninia. They couldn’t explain it.

Secretary Brows. They sent them over (o us. g

Mr. Scnwriker, They made no mention of planes scrambling from
Penase Air Force Base?

Major Quintanitia. There were aireraft in the area on regularly
scheduled missions, but they were not scrambled for the purpose of
observing the reported UIF(O)'s. y ¥

Secretary Brow~. Two of my stafl have pointed out to me, Mr.
Schweiker, that Pease AFR has no fighters: it is a SAC bomber base,
and is not a fighter base. ol

The Cnamyan. Are there any other questions, Mr. Schweiker?

Mr. Scuweiker. Yes, sir, - e

I would like to ask the doctor:

You said to have some hona fide sightings we need
and a point-to-point situation and some other thing
Exeter, N.H. sighting, at lenst as reported—I
in this sighting there were sever:

li several g




6070

pose on the Secretary the requirement to track down Li 0zl
and say give me your nom\!i\"lws. RIVE Me YOUr reasons, ’Wé‘“ tl’
you want ? )

Mr. Stearron. Mr, Chairman, it was my understanding we were
asking this question because many people had been somewhat con-
cerned by these reports in recent days, including the distinguished
minority leader in the House

The Cnarrman. Yes,

Mr. Strarron. And it does seem to me when a national magnzine
that has as much influence as Life has, prints some photographic—
what purports to be photographic—pieces of evidence of these u‘)jm-ls,
we ought to if we are going to allay the concern of these people who
have started this investigation by our committee in the first place, that
we ought to have an answer to it.

The Cramemax. I think so, too, but T don’t think we should ecriti-
cize the Secretary for not having done it.

Mr. Secretary, here is what T am going to request you do. You get
in touch with Life magazine and request them to furnish you with 'ﬁis
information that Mr. Stratton has \)mugh( to your attention, or any
other magazine, and report back to this committee. i

Secretary Brow~. We will be glad to do so.

The Cinameyan. T am sure Life magazine would be eager to do this.
Mr. Stratton, I think you are wise in suggesting it, but what T didn’t
want to do is to unwittingly criticize the Secretary for not having done
it

Now, Mr. Secretary, will you do it.?

Secretary Brown. We will do it, Mr. Chairman, and we will T think
continue to follow our ground rules—

The Crareman. You get those negatives if you can and turn them
over to the doctor,and I want a report on it.

Mr. Stratmon. Mr. Chairman, I have one more question. May I
say I wouldn’t dream of criticizing the Secretary, he and I are good
friends, and he knows I am only trying to be helpful.

The Crnamman. Of course, and I know he cherishes your friend-
ship, and so do I.

Mr. Stratron. The other item that has really led to all this concern
today are these sightings in Michigan. The Secretary has given us
a report, but T have only had a chance to skim over it. The doctor
here & moment ago commented with respect to these people in Wiscon-
sin that only two or three people in the area had seen the phenomenon,
and wasn’t it surprising that a lot of people who must have been
around didn’t see it. . 2

If T understand the newspaper accounts correctly, the thing that is
unique about the Michigan sightings is that a lot of people in the area
saw it, and the girls in the dormitory apparently sat around for hours
watching it, and people came and wen

Now, I wonder if you could give us in a nutshell what the expl;
tion of this is? Marsh gas is what I understand is the explan

Could you tell us, doctor, in a few words the gist of what
covered out there that you have reported heref

Dr. Hynex. 1 will be happy to. T conducted a detai
into the two reported sightings at Dexter and Hillsdale
the 50 to 60 people who reported having seen one or the
1 talked with about 32 persons.

AL

t, and nlrsnw whatever it was.
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The Cramnsan. How many, doctor !
mrDr. Hywex, With about 32 people. | talked with some of these
briefly, but spoke with at lenst I5 persons in comaidernble detnil

These two sightings, although sepnented by some 66 miles, wers
n loenlized phenomenon. They were in the swamp aren. No individ
unl that I talked to, and no groap of persons, enuld agres that they
has seen anything either enter or leave the swamp. Thers were
severnl isolated reports by people who aricl that yes, they saw n bright
light come, but they could not get any genernl support or conenrrence
on this, from the others. Witnesses did ngree that they saw o glow, and
red, yellow, and green lights in the SWAII ATeR in both enses, So I said
tomyself, “What is common in swamps?” And [ resenrched thia ques
tion with the aid of several professors at the University of “wlunr‘\
They have been very helpful to me in vihm, wines an ast ronomer dosan’t
know about swamps; he nsually has his eyes a little higher than that
They informed me, and I later found in ovvn\l_lnmlu, that marsh
gas, resulting from the spontaneous igniting in air of such gnses as
CH,, methane, H,S, PI,, ]'hmphlnv. and particularly important,
P.H,, an impurity in \»lumphn{e, IS A COMMON OeCUrTenee nzy-l prodluces
what appears to be glowing lights of different colors. Sines then I
have hm‘ several letters from people saying “What are they getting
all excited about in Michigan, T have seen these things since | have
been a kid on the farm.” As these gnses are ignited, they mn‘g:»
duce red, yellow, and green glows. There is nothing mysterious it
these colors. = ,

The lighting goes out here, and goes on here, thus giving the im-
pression of motion. The light was moving smoothly, they said, not
following the trnin which was bumpy, and they also rose some dis
tance and came down. They were reportedly observed for a period of
214 to 3 hours. o] .

‘In n book, “Light and Color in the Open Air,” it is pointed out
that swamp lights, commonly known as will-o’-the wisp, fox lig
and so forth, c:‘n be observed for nun'l ig:iu‘. sometimes all

And the conditions were just right for ichignn. In
cases, the winds were reasonably ealm. Had there been high w
it is unlikely these glows would have taken place.

Furthermore, Michigan had
They tell me there wasn’t much snow. H
bc%n coviend by ice. : X ek

ow, in a swamp rotting vegetation
When a tha it -:‘ﬂ rely logi

S
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o I they did travel in outer space thers wougl ho "nrp?)" ‘frrr;{rl Gerald R, Ford Libramyjust the same way that Life’s story of what happened to some dogs

mewhere of (heir travels in onter space?

Dr. Hysex. 1 would certninly lek g0, and thig, of conrwe, ia [
think one of (he most pretent nrgviments ngaanst extenferrestinl vigitn
tion by intelligenees, unless they were so superintelligent they knew
Low to evade :'uml-h-luly onr surveilllanees, 1 think this wonld he
pretty diflienli.

Mr. Pur. As they left their normnl orbit they could e frmeked
and followed|? '

Dr. Hynex. Yes, sir.

Mr. Puier. Arthey left the orhit {

Dr. Hysew. Ta the best of my understanding, they certninly conld
by : '

The Coosimmas, Dr. Hall,

Mr. s Mr. Chairman, | jhst wanted to thank the Secretary and
lis distingiished guests for this, and say for some time we hnve even
had spuee conventions down i the Ozarks, i the lnst 13 yenrs, nnd
iowould s abvious to e m view of the report foday those who
tuke trips by the nuse of hullucinatory drogs are almost Synonymonus
with the nnmber of space sightings we have hnd reported here today,
namely in the onder of 10000 To me it indientes a decrease in (e
mores and the filwr of these who would subiject themselves to hulluei
natory mftuences in the firet plaee

Thank you.

The Criaimman. Mr. Stratton |

Mr. Simarmon. You mentioned something from Life magazine, Mr
Chanirman. There were two pictures i ’L,lfc- magnzine I think we
would ke an explanation of. One of them was o red obiject which
was clearly visible an the photogmph. The other were two lights,
I think, taken in Sidney Harbaor, ane at one pesition and one at
another, wnd then there was the third photograph I wonder if (he
Doctor conld give us what the explanation s of thiese?

Dro Hy~ew, Well, sir, unless ane has the originnl negative, there
is very httle photosnalysis that can be done. Tt s said a picture 1s
worth a thoussnd words, Lt § ihink in this ense it is the of her Wiy
nround, because generally it has been our experience, and 1 (hin
Major Quintanilla will bear me out, that when we do have honxes
they very frequently are acesmpanied by photagraphs,

Mr. Stwarmn Rl'),)"ﬂ'llll‘ it s possible to clm-mr up negnlives,

Lot me put ot the other way around.  Huve these three incidents
which are reported photographicslly in Life magazime been exnmined
by you, and, of so, what are your findings with regard (o them?

r, Hynex. No, sir; they have not been examined by me, hecenuse
I donot have the originul negutives,

Mr. Stwarron. Are these incidents listed in the list that you have
compled, and which the Secretary has told us 95 percent ure explain-
nble?

Dr. Hynek. No, sir. These particular pictures are not in my list
since I don’t know enough about them.

Mr. Srarmn. Daoctor, 1 wonld suggest since these hnve had very
prominent circulation, in & magazine of some prominenes in the coun-
try, that. we ought to examine these particular things and determine
whether they are hoaxes or not.  If anything is disturbing the Ameri-

HUGH
ean people, T would assume a picture of this kind would be disturbing

ip in Baltimore has now resulted in legislation heing recommended to
the House. , .

You have no explanation or haven't looked into the series of photo-
graphs that appenr on pages 26 and 27 of Life magnzine, and pages
hand 251 ) .

De. Hynex, 1 just learmed of the Life artiele Inst week.

Mr, Strarron. Tsthat correet, Doctor?

Dr. Hyxe. That is correct, I have not. examined the photographs
and inforimation published by Life. ) o

M Starron. Has anybody examined them in the Air Foree?

Major Quinrtaninia. Mr. Stratton, we have asked for the negatives
of thosa pietures, hut (he citizens will not turm the negatives over lnll!r-
Air FForee. You ecannot foree them to turn them over to the Air
Force. .

Mr. Strarron. They turned them over to Life magazine, haven't
they?

Munjor Quintanitia, You will have to ask themn; I don't know.,

Me. Stuarron. What has Life got

Major Quintaninea. Tdon't know, sir.

Mr. Stiavrron. How ean you have examined this without linding eut
what Life hns?

Major Quintaninia. What isthat,sird

Mr. Strarron. How ean you have examined these particular in-
stances without finding out what Life has?

Major Quinvtaninea. The Air Foree has not investigated these in-
stances, sir, nnd the photographs have not heen exnmined beenuse the
negatives have lwwrkmn turned over tothe Air Foree,

Mr. StraTron. You have not been in touch with Life magazine to
find out what they hava?

Munjor Quintanitea. No,sir; we have not,

Mr Strarron. Don't you think it might be well to undertake to
minke an effort to find out whether Life has (he negatives, for nxnmr!e.
or whether they have been in toueli with the individuals concerned?

Mnjor Quintanitia. Yes, sir.

Me Stiveron. Well, Tthink, Mr. Secretary, as I just said, I am ve
much impressed with the dector's statement, and with yours, but. this
kind of thing in Life magazine mnkes it appear that there is some-
thing there, and you say that you have examined these things, and
thero is nothing there, and 1 (hink that you ought to have examined
this so that we can have an explunation of these particnlar phenomena.

The Crixmsman, Let me sny somet hing.

Wea cannot ask the Seeretury (0 look into every magazine that is pub-
lished, or every periodieal (hat comes ot of everybody's printing
press. - Now, it seems fo me like Life magazine is nol exempted or ex-
cluded, if they are ns interested as they appenr to ba in this magazine,
that comes to my oflice free, and which I seldom look into—that is my
responsibility, T have other things to do—it looks to me like (hese

weaple who give such grent dissemination to these things would be
nterested in seeing what the DOD has, withont imposing on the Sec-
retary of Defense the responsibility of trncking down everything that
comes out of everybody's camera. 1 do not know why we sllouﬁl im-




6066 Declassified '
Phatoeopy from Gerald R Ford Library :

Of the sIghtings =0 far checked Oont, less than 2 percent of the total are listed
on Project Blue Book's file ax unldentified. The Alr Force officinlly concludes
that none of these has given any Indieation of posing a threat to nationnl sfely,
or offering new technological data, or of originnting from some extraterrestinl
source.  However, some of these files rewaln officlally open and the Investigntions
on them continue,

r. J. Allen Hynek, director of Dearborn Observatory at Northwestern nl-
versity, who is heading up the Ann Arbor Investigation for the Alr Force, s an
old hand at checking on fiying saucers for Blue Book, Dr. Hynek notes that
“Ighting reprorts usually do not originate wit)h persons who believe In outerspnee
visitations. “Rellevers” don’t need slghtings to convinee them, and are (reitated
by the embarrmssment and skeptlclsm with which most UKO spotters, lke Frank
Mannor, report what they belleve they have seen.

“It Is easy to dismiss the cares of birds, balloons, and the like,” snyw Dr, Hynek,
“but when good solid citizens report. something puzzling, 1 believe we hnve nn
obligation to do as good a job ax we can. | regard our ‘Unldentifleds' as a sort
of blot on the escnteheon. Somehow we scientiste should be able to come np
with answers for these things ™

Major Quintanella, nlthough certain that no evidence turned up to date has
even hioted at spacecraft of unearthly origin, agrees that It s Impossible to
prove that fiying savcers do not exist. In any event, the Alr Force is not ahout
to give up ehasing UFO's.

“We are spending milllons tn develop our own rocket boosters to get onr space-
craft to the moon and beyond,” says the maJor, smiling, “Tmagine what n grent
help it wonld be to get onr hands on & ship from another planet and examine s
owerplant.

The Citamyan. What 1 want to ask you is, why do they always see
them in the nighttime? N :

Dr. Hyxex. There are a number of reports from the daytime nl-
though it is true there are many more night sightings.

The Cramsan. Then there is another thing, if anybody wanted to
spy on this country why would they go to this expense, when you ean
50 toanr newsstand and get all the information you want, and if that

oesn’t help you get a roadmap, and if that doesn’t help you, hire
n Hertz car.

Dr. Hy~xex. Maybe they don't know this.

The Cratryan. If the Martians don't know (his by this time they
will never know it. ;

Spying on this country is so simple, T cannot understand why the
Russians or anybody wants to put something up in the nir to spy
on this country, when they have got so many avenues we don’t police.

Dr. Hr~ex. No comment on that, Mr. Chairman.

The Criameman. Well, you ought to comment on it.

Dr. Chamberlain, we will hear from you.

Dr. Cramperrain. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. I really have no
questions, but T will say the sightings in Michigan were near my
nrea, but not withinit. I'am pleased to hear your recommendation and
to have the Secretary’s sintement that he intends to imlplement it.

I am further comforted to know he is giving it further thought and
he is going to, at such time as your recommendation is implemented,
we are going to have a panel that will consider (hese things in depth,
not just in town for a day, with a cursory look, and (lm[l)osmg of it,
hecause I feel we have ot her scientific achievements and advances, an
that there is going to be a growing importance of surveillance of this
phenomena, .

I would say, further, the people in our aren are concernad nboqt this,
There has been considernble responsible editorinl comment in our
newspapers. It should not be “poo-pooed,” as you say.
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I am pleased to have your statement. g ) : - T'_'J"l-' a3
And, Mr. Chairman, T thank you for having this hearing, and these

people in to put some attention on this matter. Thank you. o -
The Cuameman. Thank you. -
Governor Stafford.  Governor StafTord, you are from Vermont, how

close is this to your district ¢ d

Mr. Srarrorp. Thank you, Mr. Chairman. 1 was going to com-
ment on that. 1 .

Mr. Bates has pointed out there have heen URO sighlmlgs'm' I:Iew
Hampshire, Vermont not to be ontdone last week has lind sightings
there, also, some within 16 miles of my homelown.

The Ciiamesan. That is getting awfully close. <

Mr. Starrorn. Yes, sir. ]

Since onr States of Vermont and New Hampshire are known as the 5
fwin States, Mr. Chairman, this may be simply a case of bad navign- g
tion on the part of (he UF()'s, although some of us think it ma “be if
they are extraterrestrial they are simply looking for a warmer climate
than New Hampshire possesses. But in any event, in seriousness, the
weople in Vermont are very much concerned over fle sightings that
1ave occurred in our State, and reputable people have seen phenom-
enon which they cannot understand.

I would simply hope that the Secretary of the Air Force and the e,
doctor could assire me that if {hese sightings have not already been N .
evaluated, that in the course of investigation and deliberations they l
will be. Sy

The Cuiamrsan. I hope if you come in contact with nny of (hem yon

don’t have to tell them where South Caroling is. ;
Mr. Hébert is next. iy
Mr. Hénerr. Thank you, Mr, Chairman. ik
While these objects have nof been seen in my district, I just want to O

prepare myself, because after next election day I might have seen

some of them.
Doctor, have you conferred with Mr. Ray Walston on this subjeet

matter? =
Dr. Ily~ex. No, sir. g 1
Myr. HEnerr. Does that ring a bell witl you, Mr. Ray Walston?
Dr. Iy~ek. No, sir. ) ot
Mr. Flénerr, Tt does nof ring a bell? e is the most authoritative

man in the conntry on space. e appears in every home every Sunday

night, he is “My Favorite Martian." 4 "

r. Hynek. Oh. [Laughter.]

Mr. HEnerr. e has an antenna ont of his head, too.
Dr. Hysex. I think I have been talking to the wron peopl
Mr. Hiperr. He can shed a lot of light on the ,s:ii]edt‘;

wanted to direct your attention to {hat. '
That is all, Mr, Chairman. :
The Cuamaan. Dr. Hall, you nre next after Mr. Price,
Mr. Price. Doctor, if in fact they exist and are from outer :

don't we have have a tracking system (hat now does n r

i’ob tracking every satellite in outer space so we know

aunched somewhere else, and as they cirele in outer space we

record of each of these, do we not 7 R -
Dr. Tiynei. It is my understanding that we do.

I made earlier, =

ale
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Photocopy from Gerald R. Ford Libragy 1 Richwine, 16, who lives in Woodland Beach, & miles north of Menroe.

The Alr Foree totals 10,147 1IFO reports and states that 646 of them remain
unexplained by provable natural phenomena.

Maybe all of these reported sightings are whimsicnl, maginary or nnrenl.
nutt'we need a more eredible and detached appralsal of the evidence than we are
getting.

Maybe (here la no intelligent 1ife on other planets. Many sclentists think other
planets conld not sustain such life.  Rut we don't really know.

One fact about the UFO's gives me panse.  There have been no renlly <olld
reports of creatures being seen getting off landed saucers.  To venture from one
planet to mnother involves great intellectunl curdosity and T wonld think |6 almost
impossible for someone from outer space, once here, to stifle that curiosity to the
extent of not trylng o make personal contact with Earth people.

Coneelvably, we have been seeing only prellminary unmanned orbitings of (he
Earth precisely controlled at great distnnces.  But we don't know,

We need to get all the data drawn together in one place and examined far more
objectively than anyone has done so far. A stable public opinion will come
from a trustworthy look at the evidence, not from bellttling it.

[From the Washington Fvening Star, Mar. 25, 1066]
DEruTY SHERIFF “SH00TR” A UFO Ovir Mionioan

ANN Arnor, Micti—A Michigan deputy sherlff said an unidentified flying
oblect gighted over southern Michigan last week was trapped—on film—and still
Another UFO wags reported yesterday.

Deputy Sheriff David Fitzpatrick of Washtenaw (Ann Arhor) County took
the photographs with a tiny camera roughly the size of n man's two forefingers
held together.

Prints were delnyed because the tiny ilm had to be sent to Forest Hills, N.Y..
for development.

The new sighting of an unidentified flying object near Holland, Mich., cnme
from both Mr. and Mrs. Robert Nichols, who live ncross Michigan's southern
Lower Peninsula near Sangatuck. They sald it flew neross a highway ahead of
them, no more than 150 to 200 feet high.

Nichols, 24, said the objeet appeared about half the size of an automobile and
was “a round circle glowing red on the inside and white on the ontside.”

Nichols' description fits roughly that given by several of more than a score who
have reported sightings in the Ann Arhor area In the last 10 days.

Fitzpatrick, however, sald the two objects he photographed gave off a bril-
liant yellow-white light In graceful swoops which he and Sheriff's Sgi. N K,
Sehnelder observed from about 4 a.m. to 7 a.m., March 16

The photographs show two distinet atreaks of light in the sky high above
street lights leading Into Milan. No details of the obfects are visible in the
photographs blow up to 8 by 10 Inches from the tiny filim.

Dr.J. Allen Hynek, a Northwestern Unlversity astrophysicisi. was sent here by
the Alr Force to Investigate recent reports.

He has geheduled a news conference In Detroit today to discuss his probe.

Meanwhile, reports of unldentified flying ob) moved sonth into Ohlo today,
A farmer who lives near Upper Sandusky In northwestern Ohio told sheriffs
deputies that an object shaped “like a top” or a “Christmas (ree upside down’
hovered over A wooded area on his property early today.

Deputles were called to the farm three tlmes, but the farmer said the object,
with lghts on its outer edges, dirappenred each time before they arrived.

[From the Detrolt News, Mar. 23, 10468
PuOoTo Anpg NEW WRINKLE T0 SAUCERS
(By Douglang Bradford)
While Alr Force oficials prowled through the countryside for some sign of the

strange night visitors that have been zipping through southeastern Michigan
skies, A Monroe area boy enme up with what he sald was a plcture of one,
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produced a plece of flm with a blob on it that he says his camern “saw™ when
he polnted It at n “fying snucer” over his home Friday night. _ ; LAY
Detroit News photographers sy the bloh could be due to o wrinkle o the flm.
But Paul and his mother, Mrs, Mariannice Richwine, insist (hat they smw the e &
stronge glowing objecta cavorting in the sky and that the dark area on the :
feture represents one of them. aal .
e The nb?:ct in the pleture doesn’t seem to have much materinl mhtlla.
Neither Paul nor his mother can account for the faet that the thing (h_ry_-l'
wns bright and shiny with flashing colored lights while the camern recorded o . _r
dnrk smenr.
Paul said his Argus F-100 was on time exposure at £ 28 and was loaded with =
fast ilm when he took the pleture at about 11:30 pm., Friday. = - L
The News photographers conceded that the darkness in the pleture “might™ be
the Indieation of something moving quite swiftly on a time exposure, or the blob )
could be a water spot on the negative ora wrinkle in the film. "y
Mrs. Richwine said the object’s appearance wns preceded by four glowing .
shapes about 10:30 p.m., Friday. She saw them from her front window, she said.

[From the Grand Rapids (Mich } Press, Mar. 22, 1066]
Srate FLYINg Osrper RerorTsS Bring Prea For Frorrar Siorr

ANN ArnorR—A Michigan Congressman planned Tuesday to ask the Defense '
Department to investigate reports of unidentified fiying objects sighted near Ann U
Arbor. w; o

U.S. Representative Weston Vivian, Democrat, of Michigan, left for Washing- Al
ton, N.C., Monday after conferring with Sheriff Douglas J_ Harvey, of Washte

naw County. Harvey sald Vivian also planned to talk with the U8 Alr Foree. > e
Three times within a week, residents of the nearby ecommunity of Dexter have ) i
reported sighting objects flying in the night sky. }
“I didn't believe those reports,” said Harvey. “Rut with so many trained 2 ‘

police personnel and reliable citizens having seen them, I must believe some
thing is In the Washtenaw County skies.”

And Tuesday, the Hillsdale County civil defense director and 87 college coeds &
ruld they watehed an eerie, hovering fiying object settle in a swampy hollow near -
a school dormitory Monday night. o

Willlam VanHorn, 41, the county civil defense director for 10 years, sald he ¢
watched the unidentified object throngh binoculars for 3 hours.

The Alr Force announced it was calling in Dr. H. Allen Hynek, chalrman of
the Dearborn Observatory at Northwestern University, Evanston, 111, and sclen-
tific consultant to the Air Force's UFO study program, to investigate the rash !
of sightings. -

Hynek Sll work from Selfridge Air Force Rase near Monnt Clements, the Alr
Force sald. ¢ : 5

In Hillsdale, VanHorn said he joined the ST Hillsdale College coeds and their
housemother to watch the object. He said It emitted wavering orange, red * * *

[From the New York Times, Mar 22, 1966]

FORTY 1IN MICHIGAN SAY A MysT Crarr 11 XED IN hmvl'- A

ANN Arpor, Mion., March 21.—At least 40 persons, Including 12
&ald today that they saw a strange fiying object guarded by four
land in a swamp near here Sunday night. - i
Deseriptions of the unidentified fiying ohjects tallied closely. A patro
Robert Hunawill, said he and other residents of the aren saw similar eeaft
dawn Inst Monday and Wednesdny.

In Washington, the Air Force said it knew nothing of 1l
Force's Michigan headquarters in Battle Creek would not ¢
Two persons who slogged through the 300-acre swamp today
traces of (he craft found nothing but marsh grass, quicksand.

aly
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number of unexplained enses where the data is not suffigiently preciQeclassified
P Moﬁy"%rom Gerald R. Ford Librarr. Drummond goes on to state, “We need to get all the data drawn together

to be helpful in an analysis.

Mr. Neozi. My final question, Doctor, would be whether—and 1
think yon touched upon this—whether there hns been ever any evidence
in any of these unexplained sightings that would indicate that there
is some kind of extraterrestial intelligence involved ?

Dr. Hynek. I believe I have covered that. T have not seen any
evidence to confirm this, nor have I know any competent scientist
who has, or who believes that any kind of extraterrestrial intelligence
isinvolved. However, the possibility should be kept open as a possible
hypothesis. T don’t think we should ever close our minds to it. But
certainly there is no real evidence of intelligent behavior of hardwares.
1f we had received periodic visits by controlled space vehicles since
1947, or enrlier, it is likely they would have had some kind of trouble
at some time and dropped something off the const of Spain or some
place, and we have not come across nny positive proof like that.

Mr. Neozi. Mr. Chairman, until the sightings get a little closer to
my district, I have no further questions.

The Cramman. I recognize Mr. Chamberlain, then 1 go to Governor
Stafford and Mr. Hébert, because I want to get as close (o the districts
as I can.

I want to put in the record Mr. Ford’s letter, and the response hy
Secretary Brown.

What else, Mr. Blandford, ought to go in the record?

Mr. Branororn. That is all that onght to be in at this time.

The Cuameman. Without objection, we will put all of these in the
record. 1 want to shed as much light on these illuminated ohjects a<
we can.

(The material above referred to is as follows:)

CONGRESR OF THE UUNITED STATES,
OFFICE OF THE MINORITY LEADER,
HoUSE OF REPRESENTATIVER,
Washington, D.C.. March 28, 1966,
Representative I.. MENDEL RIVERS,
Chairman, Armed Rervices Committee,
17.8S. House of Representatives,
Washington, D.C.

DEAR CrAIRMAN RivErs: No doubt you have noted the recent flurry of news-
paper storles about unidentified flying objects (UFO's). 1 have taken special
Interest in these accounts becanse many of the latest reported sightings have been
in my home State of Michigan.

The Alr Force gent a consultant, Astrophysiclst Dr. J. Allen Hynek of North-
western University, to Michigan to Investignte the various reports; and he dis-
missed all of them as the product of college student pranks or swimp gns or an
impression created by the riging crescent moon and the planet Venus. T do not
ngree that all of these reports ean be or should be 8o easily explained away.

Because I (hink there may be substance to some of these reports and beeanse 1
believe the Ameriean people are entitled to n more thorough explanation than has
been glven them by the Alr Foree to date, I am proposing that elther the Science
and Astronantics Committee or the Armed Services Committee of the House sched-
ule hearings on the subject of UFO's and invite testimony from both the execn-
tive branch of the Government and some of the persons who claim to have seen
UFO's.

1 enclose materinl which I think will be helpful to you in assessing the ad-
vigability of an Investigation of UFO's.

May I first eall to your attentlon a column by Roscoe Drummond, published
Inst Sunday in which Mr. Drummond says, “Maybe all of these reported sightings
are whimsieal, Imnginary or unreal; hut we need a more credible and detached
appraisal of the evidence than we are getting.”

e

047 ! ¢

In one place and examlued far more objectively (han anyone has done =o far. A
stable public opinfon will come from a trustworthy look at the evidence, not from
belittling It

“The time has come for the President or Congress to name an objective and
respected panel to investignte, appraise, and report on all present and fature evi-
denee nhout what is going on.”

I ngree fully with Mr. Drummond’s statements. I also suggest yon =ean the
enclosed series of six articles by Rulkley Griffin of the Griffin-Larrnhee News -
Burean here. In the last of his articles, published Inst January, Mr. Griffin
says, “A main conclusion can be briefly stated. It is that the Alr Foree Is mix 5
lending the publie by its continuing eampnign to produce and maintain belief
that all sightings can he explained awny as misidentificntion of familiar objects.
such ns balloons, stars, and nireraft.”

I have just today received a number of telegrnms nrging n congressional Inyes- 5
tigntion of UFO's. One is from retired Air Foree (Col. Harold R. Brown, Ard- t L]
more, Tenn., who says, “1 have seen UFO.  Will he available to testify.” 1

Another, from Mrs. Ethyle M. Davis, Eagene, Oreg., reads, “9 out of 10 people h
want truth of UFO's.  I'ress your investigation to the fullest '

Ronnld Colier of Los Angeles, who identifies himself as “a scientist from MIT.”
urges that yon “do everything in your power to make Air Force Project Blue
Book (the Air Force name for its study and verdicts on UFO reports) known to
the people.” Are we to assume that everyone who says he has seen UFO's Is an
unrelinhle witness? v

A UPI story out of Ann Arbor, Mich., dated March 21. 10668, states that “at -
least 40 persons, including 12 policemen, snid today that they saw a strange fiying
ohject guarded by 4 sister ships land in a swamp near here Sunday night.” “

Matt Surrell of Station WJIR, Detroit, cites an eye witness account of a recent .
UFO sighting by Emile Grenier of Ann Arbor, an aeronautical engineer employed 5
by Ford Motor Co. He points out that an aeronautical engineer can hardly be i
considered an untrustworthy witness.

In the firm belief that the American public deserves a hetter explanation than
that thus far given by the Air Force, 1 strongly recommend that there be a com-
mittee investigntion of the UFO phenomena. L

I think we owe it to the people to establish eredibility regarding UFO's and to +
produce the greatest possible enlightenment on this subject.

Kindest personal regards .

Sincerely,

GERALD R. Forp, Member of Congress.
[From the Washlngton Post. Mar. 27, 1966]

Enclosures.

Dox't S§epr AT UFO's
(Ry Roscoe Drummond )

You ean't dismiss the possibility that some of the unidentified fiying objects,
which so many people have sighted in so many places, are real.

There are, of course. UFO huffs who seem to want to helieve everything sl
discount logieal explanations. But Air Force officials assigned to chevk up on
these sightings seem so bored and skeptical that many people have the impression
that they think the publie would panic if all the facts were hronght oat into the
open. x

Tet's not leave the search for more knowledge to those who tend to acvept
everything uneritieally or to those who tend to dismiss every UFO as ridienlous. ;['

The time has come for the President or Congress to name an objective and
respected panel to investignte, appraise and report on all present and fulurs 3
evidence ahout what is going on. :

Last week, more than 100 persons (some of them trained observers) rey
seeing “flving snucers” in seven States. from Maine to Texus to (% " |

Last year, project Rlue Book. the small Air Force unit created to keep
on these things, received 886 reports of 1'FO sightings. ) R Y

During the last 2 years, the National Investigntions Committee ¢
nomena, a private group headed by a retired Naval Acndemy Marine |
recelved 3,000 such reports. :

During the past 10 years, the NICAP received some 8,000 reports o

500 of them “seem pretty substantial and unexplained.” T
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not overly populated but certainly not complately sparse. Why would Declassified

;’t::}:lh:i'cllm only four people to see this? This is a pro
¢ Ith on many reported si i i
diffienlt to aseribe 1\.phvsri):ul‘:j\n“rigl':itlli?mh ;I“I;menm, R And It| mO?f
'I(‘"\_ I “1’”](] m”“.r q,.(,k - tL' \V \.ﬂ ere Wﬂﬂ.ﬂn actual eraft
M. T Wi )N.")n::nv rer scientific explanation.

In the New ”mnpsm s:inmt'}:llnlrt'\:ip?\!::;u:)v? r'thm pm;'llc“]"r- ‘\:llq‘q
object which they said was the size of a house ![)‘;mmn ,V:“]‘ it lnlt
the police station. And then the officer came out lel\ger:m 1(: v:'hen
he got there. So there is someone who did see it in addition to t}
people who reported it originally N SR

Dr. HyNek. Yes. o
eh?r!:'mli:;—“. You have no decision with respect to the New Hamp-

Dr. Hynex. T would not offer or venture any conclusion to some-
thing T had not personally investigated. ¥

Mr. Bates. This particular case has been referred to a study group
th?)Ne}v Hampshire case, or has it not,orisit adead isue! :
dpmlr.i«{“w;nnx. No case in the Air Force files that is unidentified is a
iml:)hi'.ﬂlhnn. Is it just in limbo now, or is somebody still looking

Dr. Hynex. T would say at the moment, considering the recent re-
ported sightings in Michigan, that it is in limbo.

Mr. Bates. Do you expect to investigate this further? Would this
ba one that you would prefer to the panel

Dr. !‘{‘YNEK. Yes, sir. T think this is one they should take a look at.

Il;l'\.el("‘n;:lnM/\IN. Do you t..hl'nk they should be examined further?

-Hy~er. Tam sorry, sir

The Criairman. Do _vn’u think this panel, about whom the Secre-

(M"})'rhl]t; ﬂpnken,Yshm!ld ’Iz?i into this further and make a report.?
. Hy~er. Yes,sir; I do.

The Ciiamman. "There are five such cases, or four, of some unex-
plained phenomena ; is this a fact?

Dr. Hynek. Yes, sir; there are at least that many.

- t’]‘hte;‘(‘n;\mm\w. Mr. Secretary, do you plan to{uve this board look
into these

: Sw'r‘-‘oftnr(vhﬂnowm We will continue our investigntions of all of
these, Mr. Chairman.

I have this recommendation to establish a civilinn panel from the
Scientific Advisory Board, and T believe T may act favorably on
it, but. T want to explore further the nature of such a panel, and the
ground rules, before I go ahend with it. T don’t want to have a
group of people come in for just 1 day and make a shallow investi-
gntion. They have to be prepared to look into a situation thorough-
Iy if they are to do any good. .

The Cramman. If yon cannot explain these things, and yi
our source of heginnings, how on earth could a subcom
committee explain them? :

Dr. Hynek. Are vou looking to me form_l ANSW!

The Cramman. If T.conducted a hearing on

and on, and on, if T let it, I would imagine. n

o ——

Dr. Hynex, Well, sir, seientists have a somewhat different way
orking.  They anther dufn quietly without fanfare, withou {ha

Mom Gerald R. Ford Libta looking over their shoulder. They may work for soverm| yenrs.

,”'ll?lm Criatrman. What wounld yon snggest that I do, Doctor, as
chairman of this committee?

Dr. ITy~xex. Youareinn totally different entegory, sir.

The Ciratnman. Thank you.

Since this thing began in Michigan, we have two members of the
Michigan delegation, and I am going to start off with Mr. Nedzi and
ask him if he has any questions. :

Mr. Nenzi. Mr. Chairman, vou are very kind. I don’t have any
questions directly pertaining to Michigan, :!lr||«)||gln I ’I!\\'(“ recent -
Iy been advised my district is about 150 nulm_fm}n the sightings.
The sightings are moving eastward toward my district. [ Laughter.]

One question, Doctor, as to these statisties. Are they statisties
only from the United States, the investigntions made by vou and the
Air Force?

Dr. Hy~xek. Yes, sir.
over cases in other countries.
from other countries, nlso.

Mr. Nenzi. Is any effort made to coordinate information with
some of thesightings that are made abroad?

Dr. Hy~ek. No, sir. Up fo now we have made no concerted effore

The Air Force wounld have no jurisdiction
But there are, I understand, reports

to do this.

Mr. Nenzi. Do you think it might. be a good idea to de it ?

Dr. Hy~eg. Well, T think we shnul(f attend to the situation herm
in the United States first. Then, if our efforts are successful and if
wa strike seientific paydirt and find something of value, then perhaps
the other step you suggest would be advisable. '

Mr. Nenzi. Do you know whether any studies am going on over-
seas, with respect to TTFOs?

Dr. ITynex. [ know of no formal studies.  Actually, the rest of the
world seems to be gnided by, and shows a fremendons respeet for, the
1U.S. Air Foree, and they feel, I understand, that the Air Foree has
done a fine job. i

Mr. Nenzr. Perhaps the question should be directed to the A
but it seemed to me there should be some kind of exel
among the scientists who might be interested in it in o
where these sightings have taken place.
an exposé of the probleni. =,

Let me clarify for the reco
T think it is important to h
senfed to the people so
hand than T thi
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(o verly populnted but certainly not complately sparse. Why would Declassified
fom Gerald R. Ford L

'm‘b;i";r only four people to see thist This is n p ;
difficult to nseril ll\n_v'mpon,d sightings. Therefore, I find it most
i ’:\]n physieal Innmhlllty that there was an actual craft
M;- B \T’]‘I"mk some other scientifie nxplnnal.ion._
In the New H Ly ;'“'IWC' fo your response on that particular case.
el 'hn"'lp-‘_nm sifuntion, two women apparently saw fhis
tha .pu|im fatt ey m;‘(l was the size of a house. They reported it at
e 4 on. And then the officer came out. He saw if when
Rot there. So there is someone who did see it in addition to the
People who reported it originally
Dr. Hynek, Yes, :
ﬁh?:“r-‘;;:'{m You have no decision with respect to the New Hamp-
‘ Dr. Hywxex. T would not offer or venture any conclusion to some-
thing T had not personally investignted.
g M;}. Bates. This particular case has been referred to a study group,
u; ew Hampshire case, or hns it not, orisit n dead issue?

)r. Hyner, No case in the Air Force files that is unidentified is a
dend issue,
in&f!i‘»ulh’rm. Is it just in limbo now, or is somebody still looking

Dr. Hynex. I would sny at the moment, considering the recent. re-
ported sightings in Michigan, that it is in limbo.

Mr. Bates. Do you expect. to investigate this further? Would this
be one that you would prefer to the panel 1

'l‘)r. H‘vnrm Yes, sir. T think this is one they should take a look at.

I'he Citatnman. Do you think they should be examined further?

Dr. Hy~ex. Tam sorry, sir? :

The Criamman. Do you think this panel, abont whom the Secre-
tary has spoken, should go into this further and mnke a report.?

Dr. Hyner. Yes, sir: I do.

The Citamman. There are five such eases, or four, of some unex-
plained phenomenn ; is this a fact?

Dr. Hynex. Yes, sir: therenre at lenst that many.

The Ciiatman. Mr. Secretary, do you plan to have this bonrd look
into theset :

Secretary Brown. We will continue our investigntions of all of
these, Mr. Clmirman.

I have this recommendation to establish a civilinn panel from the
Scientific Advisory Board, and T believe 1 may act favorably on
it, but I want to explore further the nature of such a panel, and the
ground rules, before 1 go ahead with it. I don't want to have a
group of people comain for just 1 day and mnke a shallow investi-
gation. They have to be prepared to look into a situation thorongh-
Iy if they are to do nny good.

The Cwamman. If yon eannot explain these things, and you are
our source of heginnings, how on earth could a subcommittee of this
committes explain them?

Dr. Hynek. Are vou looking to me for an answer?

The Cramsan. If T conducted a hearing on this it would go on
and on, and on, if I let it, I would imngine.

Dr. Hysex. Well, sir, s'rin-ntiﬂf hrnr.n somewhnt different wa
ﬂ‘. wking.  They gather dafn qm'v! Iy without fanfare, without (he
pess looking over their shoulder, They may work for sovem| yes

The Cirstasran. What wonld yon snggest that T da, IWJ'V'E-

chnirman of this committee? ] /
Dr. ITyxek. Youare ina totally different entegory, sir.

The Ciamrman. Thank you. ‘
Sinee this thing began in Michigan, we have fwo members of the

Michigan delegntion, and 1 am going to start off with Mr. Nedzi and i

sk him if he hasany questions. ‘ ;
: Mr. Nenzi. Mr. Chairman, you are very kind. 1 don’t have any

questions directly pertaining to Michigan, although T have recent-
Iv been advised my distriet is abont 150 nulo«.fm‘m the ng'lltmp.;
The sightings are moving eastward toward my distriet. Il,nalglyp!»_]

Ono question, Doctor, as to these stotistics, Are they statistics
only from the United States, (he investigations made hy vou and the
Air Force?

Dr. Hy~ek. Yes, sir.
over enses in other countries.

from other countries, also. 1 : ] d
Mr. Neozi. Is any effort made (o coordinate information with

some of the sightings that are made abroad ?
Dr. Hy~ex. No, sit. Up to now we have made no coneerted effort

The Air Force would have no jurisdiction
But there are, I understand, reports

to do this. - :

Mr. Nenzi. Do vou think it might be a good iden to de it ?

Dr. Hynex. Well, T think we should attend to the situstion hems
in the United States first. Then, if onr efforts are successful and if
we strike seientific paydirt and find qn'nﬁhin,-_' of valie, then perhaps
the other step you suggest would be advisahle. L .

Mr. Nepzi. Do yon know whether any studies are going on over-
seas, with respect to TTRO's? g

Dr. ITynex. | know of no formal studies, ;\FIIII\”_\'. the rest of the
world seems to be gllulm] |I.\', wndd shows a tremendons respect for. the
[1.S. Air Foree, and they feel, T understand, that the Air Foree has
done a fine job.

Mr. Nenzi. Perhaps the question should he directed to the Air Foree,
bul it seemed to me there should be some kind of exchange of ideas
among the scientists who might be interested in it in other conntries
where these sightings have taken place. 1t might coniribute towand
an expost of the prohlem.

Let me clarify for the record, I do not believe in flying saucers, but
I think it is important to have some kind of evidence that can be pre-
sented fo the people so that they don’t let the thing get more out of
hand than T think it already is.

Secretary Brown. That is what we have been tryving to do, Mr.
Nedzi. 1 do not think we have any ideas of a scientific natlure to
exchange with anyone else yet, nor (ﬁ; they have such information to
exchange with us, and the diffienlty in going to an international pro-
gram is that it won't broaden onr knowledge of basic data very mueh.
On the other hand, it may degrade the quality of the data, becuuse we
have  hard enongh time getting detnils in this conntry. A few well-
authenticated but. unexplained eases are worth mneh more than o
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The UFO sighted by Norman Muscarello was Identical to the UFO slghted
later by Muscarello Bertrand, and Hunt. Norman observed the UFO at close
range doring hls loitlal sighting. There I8 no question In my mind that the
same or similar object was Involved In both of these particular sightings. The
number of pulsating lights, the yawing motion, the same location, ete., make
this 8o very apparent. Since I did not Interview the “unnamed women” I am
not certain of the details of their sighting but according to Officer Bertrand, the
object they described was very similar to the UFO they alghted later. I might
add that another witness, n male motorlist, also sighted a silmilar objJect. He
tried to phone the police from a pay statlon at nearby Hampton, N.H., but was
cut off. Later he reported the incident to U.8. Alr Force authorities at Pease
AFB. The chances are astronomical that six people, entirely Independent of
each other, should report the identical description of a UFO within the span of
several hours In the same general area. [ am aware of the many UFO sight-
ings in New Hampshire especlally In September. It may be more than
colncidence that many of these sightings were near powerlines.

Although I do not agree completely with the way Washington is handling the
UFO problem I am sympathetic with the official attitnde. I have enough falth
in the Government to realize that although official releases on UFO's would
indicate that UFO's present no problem regarding national security and that
the U.8. Alr Force treats the subject lightly, the converse Is true, that s, that
a full-scale military and scientific research program is belng carried out on
UFO’s because they are a threat to our national security. It is because of this
belief that I will continue to send the better UFO reports our subcommlittes in-
vestigates to Project Bluebook and will continue to urge the public to report
all UFO sightings to the nearest Alr Force base at my lectures, personal con-
tacts, etc. 1 might add that I encourage reporting such UF(Vs to NICAP con-
currently with any report to the U.S, Air Force.

It Is heartening to see that the U.S. Air Force regards the UFO sighted by
Officers Bertrand and Hunt as an unknown. T am sure this will help a little In
reducing the ridicule they experienced becanse of the 11.S. Alr Force Initlal
explanation of thelr sightings. 1 feel certain that If It were not for the fact
that their sighting is being earried nationally In the pages of Saturday Review,
Look, ete.; and If they had not personally complained publiely and to your
office, that thelr sighting would have been lnmped Into the same category as the
UFO Muscarello and the other sighted. However, my rambling on will not make
n bit of difference to present official pollcy and In a real sense I am wasting
your time In even replying as I'm sure your office Is very busy but I felt that T
wonld express my feelings on the sabject at hand just for the record.

Thanks so much agaln. 1 look forward to the time that Government policy
wlll become more relaxed on the UFO subject and In the meantime will continue
my meager research and efforts in this fleld for NICAD and the U.8. Air Force.

Sincerely,
Raymonn E. FowLrR,
Chairman, NICAP Massachusetts Subcommittee.

Mr. Batrs. In reference to the so-called sighting in New Hampshire,
Doctor, you are familinr with that case?

Dr. Hy~nek. Yes, sir; I am familiar with the cnse.

Mr. Bates. You have examined it ?

Dr. Hy~eg. No, I have not been there to examine it. Much of my
information is based upon the rather excellent account that Mr. John
Fuller has given of it in Look ma{gazine. 1 cannot vouch for the
authenticity of his statements, but T have talked with Mr. Fuller, and
he apparently has tried to do a very thorough job in talking with
people in New Hampshire. :

Mr. Bates. Are you familinr with Mr. Raymond E. Fowler?

Dr. Hynek. I have had some correspondence with him, but T have
never met him.

Mr. Bates. Is this Portsmouth case one of the 5 percent that have
not been identified, or within the 95 percent on which you have

reached a decision?
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Dr. Hrwex. It is, [ believe, to the best of my knowledge, listed as |
identified. " b S
unhlv‘(:.nﬂl.\m. This one is still unidentified ? ye ‘.
Dr. Hynex. Yes, sir. _ s N
T!:e Criamsan. In other words, you make no bones about it, you
cannot explain it! )
Dr. Hywex. That is correect. ol

. Yes. ¢ :
.1{(}:: T(l‘.:-'rnr;utll\:'ond?r if you would give us some idea of these 20

cases that you have cited, and tell us a little somet about the ;
ature of these cases, and what the prnbbnmsulll‘ Iy 3
r Dr. Hyxex. Well, i;i:;:ot hah:';llu rmm h'l:::l‘ 1 should |
be ha to prepare t or submission.  Hi broa "
they E: . qngtap: bit. They are either d.l‘m nght;gs or night-
time sightings. I will describe one, which may not necessarily
typical. But it is an example of & sighting that :?'_l!‘"
solid citizens. These individuals ha ter bpnfg Il with-
hold names, of course—two students of anthropology at the University
of Wisconsin. They were with two other people in ‘;‘ ear, untg
home one evening from shopping, about 9 p.m. In the distance o
saw what they first took to be rotating blinker on e police car,
and they thought there had been an accident .
lace. ey then decided that this conldn’t be the m‘lﬂ-. D
thhts were a Il]t.tle to? hl‘l:'.nnt}c:.! illustrates the sort of thing w \
to ns escalation o . ) - ;
1‘!,teei‘?hen someone writme?ll: or calls in that ¢ »ﬂ_l#“
patrolling the earth, and this is not a faet, s an —
of a fact, usually, what they have Id-lh seen zl_ t.
much more intersted i b e e them I dechdn € coulnt
thing, who say “I thoug f I ey L
beutl.ﬁnt. it had to be something else.” In this escalation
the incident I have described, these o
blinker lights on a police car beeause -7: ,
hypothesis was that it was an aireraft about to crash.
came closer all they could see were four huge red fzh
larger brighter single white light. As it eame closer
little 12-year-old girl in the back seat, became so frg!
just tumbled over and hid her eyes. ——
T questioned these le for some 2 hos Y
t people and were (ru They did

LY

This was n case of four intelligs
and reporting it. But no one
sort of a strange phychie
particularly prone to!
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ponsibilities ara before I comment on this, Mr. Bates. Ce

fl om t]"‘ inf(" "\nfl”ll () 1 (‘(l " I}pe b
ntﬂ n mn 'h l 'ﬂ thnt 1] 1 N
he lot rt . YO uote Ile n ars
1o oc¢ "I“ n IH)S 1ton ﬂf.qlllll(‘ l“hl]()ng lhill‘ ks

wrli\'ftr;“]:.\"rm. _It_rlm:s. seem tn.h_e. And as I read the letter which he has
e o mln, Itis certainly written by a well-educated person. And of
o \\:i:‘l:‘tl:?:p] ?1” kl;l;lﬁ n‘f comments on the other side of the issue

S Beth s ;104 mu; excursion around the moon, people say I sup-
H : ' people up there are making the same kind of reports as lfne

octor has just mm ! i i
Qocior ] le to us. They are making these kinds of stale-

I ‘I‘:c:l:ﬁriit:‘I;(:)lggtrﬁ‘i[ﬂ:ilrl:'((‘;utllﬁopapar which T have—Mr. Chairman,
. : _ 8 consent to insert in the record the in-
formation which has been provided to me.
l'h‘p Cramman. Without objection.
(The letter to Congressman Bates is as follows:)

: Wenn i
CoNORESS OF THE UNITED STATES, AM, Mags., April 1, 1966.

House of Representatives,
Washington, D.C.
(Attention, Speaker John W. McCormack).

DeEArR Sin: My name ls Rn,\‘m:‘»m] E. Fowler. I am employed as a project
n:lmlnlnlrntl\'e engineer in the Minuteman Program Office for Sylvania Electric
{"r‘r.u"l::rj::.”‘:'nuh:nln. Ma:n. I am pn{nontly serving as chalrman of a Technleal
Tt s £ Su nnmm! tee for the National Investigations Commiltee on Aerial

wnomenn, Wash., D.C.

The reasons for my writing are twofold, firstly—1I have been asked by NICAP
to submlit to yon our subcommittee’'s complete fille eovering our Im’c-sll'kullun of
the Exeter, New IHampshire UFO gighting witnessed nt close range by local
citizens and pollee officers on September 3, 195, I am sure that you are nware
of this sighting as it gnined natlonwide publicity recently through NICAP-backed
nrticles in the Saturday Review and Look magazines, Secondly, I do want
to put myself on record ns supporting the clalms and views of NICAP and
others which Indiente that congressional hearlngs on the matter of UF(O's are
long overdue.

I feel that the Ameriean people are capable of understanding the problems and
implications that will arise If the true facts about UKFO's are made known
offieally.  The T'SAF publie information program and policy, as directed by the
Pentagon, of underrating the slgnificance of UFO'a and not releasing true, perti-
nent facts about UFO's, is not only a disservice to the American people now hut
in the long run could prove to have been n foolish poliey to follow. After yenrs
of study, T am certain that there i more than ample high-quallty observational
evidence from highly tralned and rellable witnesses to indieate that there are
machinelike solld ohjects under Intelligent control operating In our atmosphere.
The aerodynamle performance and characteristies of the troe UFO rule ont
manmade or natural phenomena. Such observationnl evidence has heen well
supported in many Instances by rellable instruments such as cameras, radar,
gelger-counters, varlometers, electrical Interference, physienl indentations (n soll
and seorched areas at Innding sltes, ete,

I am reasonably sure that If quallfied civilian selentists and Investigntors are
able to come to this conclnsion, that the USAF, supported by the tremendons
facilities ni Its disposal, have come to the same concluslon long ngo.  However,
present official pollicy deliberately attempts to Alseredit the valldity of UFO's
and a wealth of data and facts are not being relensed (o the publie.

I trust that you will examine the attached UFO report and relnted corre-
spondence In detall. Sightings ruch ns the Fxeter, N.I1., sighting have and are
oceurring throughout the world at night and In the daytime. It Is high time that
the real facts about UFO'R are released. A publie fnformation program should
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m:@f‘n’tnr‘\, Brown. T would like to know who he is and “.lw : y o Gerald R Fohe inaugurated that presents facts. 1 am nrging yon le support & full eon-
mniy, :

open Inquiry on the U/FO problem.

Sincerely, R
Chairman NICAP Massachusetis Subcommitice.

(The attachments to the previous letter are as follows:)
[Excerpt from Manchester (N.H.) Union Leader, Sept. 8, 1945]
Povior, Civiians Sgeut UFO aw FxeTER AREA

FPxeren— At least five people here, inclnding two police officers, have reported 1
seeing n flying saucer in thisarea.

The Incidents oceurred early Friday morning.  Aceording to those who saw
the unidentified flying object, it w:.s .bo“th:h’l:in’: of & house and had a red

low nround it, and moved silently { rongh the n
4 When Exeter police investigated a parked car on the FExeter-Hamplton
at about 12:30 Investigating officer Engene Bertrand. who approach the ear and
found two women in a state of near shock. They told that they had been chased
along Route 101 all the way from Epping, ahont 12 miles, by fiying objeet which
glowed with a brilliant halo of red. Aceording to the women, the “thing™ fol-
lowed their ear until they stopped.

As the one woman told their story one of them sighted the object once more.
about 2 miles away, which Bertrand thonght was & star low on the horizon.

REPORTS CIIARE

AL 12 a.m.. Norman J. Musearello, 18, of 20615 Front Street. Fxeter, enme info
the police station with a hair-mising report of having besn chased by a fiving
object as he was hitehhiking toward Exeter on Route 170 in Kensington. e

Muscarello told Desk Officer Reginald Toland that as he walked ““ |
highway, a Inrge, brilliant object began making passes on an adjacent feld
house and along the highway. Not knowing what it was and mmm
ably shaken, he cronched In a diteh along the road as the object, so >
red that its shape could not be determined In the glow, made what seemed

him to be searching passes at him. ‘
§ the “thing” disa rel silently, as quickly as it had ap-
Shortly thereafter the < “mn -4 Brcoth oy

peared,  Mnscarello then hitched
Patrolman Rertrand drove him

b a 1lo's st as extraordinary.
Athlongh Musearello’s story w ~
8 the incident In the police crulser. When they arrived.
S
2

back to the scene of

nothing was there.
POLICE SEE UFD

Officer Rertrand suggested that they walk into the fleld where the fying
was last seen, and they were joined there by Exeter Patrolman Ds
Who also drove to the scene.  Berteand was talking reassuringly whea
houted “Look, there it is, rising up feom behind those trees™  Th

round and looked. =
a From behind a stand of trees In the black of the n :
of brilllant red light su it,

1t traveled slowly and ya
hy the t-lin;lu u;d llix::.n!; -
apemad to be coming to
service revolver but thought better of
erulsers.  When questioned on ttt

it to he “about the slze of & house.
Usually, when Incldents such as
over n |-prim|‘ut a few seconds, but in ¢
for 10 or 20 minutes a i
One of the most amazing points h
terviewed was the complete absence of
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Fhe Craeman. You My You cun’t write these reports off You
cant ridicale those who have ninde them. They are hi hly responsible
people, i various walks of life, that Lave reported theni. And that
Sseined e in the [*ast you recommended that a punel be set up to clear
IT‘»N l}ungw, a civilinn panel, to obviate the accusation that the Air
Forve is or lias been huding their reports,

Now, are vou SAVIng to us this nmrmn( that there should be a panel
T" up of ﬁmms“ suthorized by the Air Forve before whom these
thirgs may be brought, and from whom a report conld comef

Dr. Hrxrk. Yes, sir. 1 am saying that. This would be the gist of
my statement.

. ]lqn'\ve}\‘ﬁr, ,l hu!rg been scooped by Secretary Brown who has men-
tioned that the Scientific Advisory Board has recommended the same

thing.

The Cuiarman. What you have recommended is being done nowf

Dr. Hy~ek. 1t is about to he done, I believe.

The Ciiatesan. Isnbout to be done?

Dr. Tiynex. Yes. I should like to make one comment :

The puzzling thing is that one would think many more people would
see these flying objects than do.  There should be many more wit-
nesses. Wa should see a eraft, if it nctually exists ns a tangible thing,
and we should see it go from point to point. This doesn't scem to
happen.  Also, there should he }nr more radnr sightings,  During the
international geophysical year, I was in charge of the opticnl satellite
tracking program, and you would think with the surveillance that the
astronomers placed on the sky, if these objects existed ns tangible
objects, surely these astronomers wonld have seen more than they did.
Itis a dilemmn,  Ttisa puzzle, ns you say, as to how responsible people
ean report such objects, and that they are not obvious to scientists.

The Ciiamesan. And then thoy see them and they disappear and
they don’t know where they go, and they land in these remote places

where there isno intelligence to procure?

Dr. Hy~ek. T would say so, yes, sir.

The Cuameman. We don’t know where they go, who they have on
hoard, we see them a few moments, and then they are gone. This is
the end of that. .

This is what puzzles me. 1 am not going to ask further questions,
hecause I am not knowledgeable with respect. to the varying reports.

that have heen made, ) )
So I will turn it over to some of the experts, and T will start. with

Mr. Bntes. ) )
Mr. Bares. Mr. Chairman, I don’t know—if I have to qualitfy on

that basis. )

But, Secretary Brown, you indicated no one of scientific knowledge
in your organization has concluded these phenomenn come from extra-
terrestrinl sources? '

Secretary Brown, That is correct.  We know of no phenomena or
vehicles, intelligently guided, which have come from extraterrestrial
sources, | exclude({ meteors, which do come from extraterrestrinl
ROolrees,

Mr. IBarws. I8 this your conclugion, Doctor?

Dr. Hynex, This is also my conclusion, I know of no competent
scientist, today who would argue the sightings which do puzzle intel-
ligent. people.  Puzzling cases exist, but I know of no competent scien-
tist who would say that there objects :ome from outer space.

Mr. Bares. Then what you are looking for is an explanation in nal-

ural rhenumena, thus far you have not determined the factors involved

in it
Dr. IHyner. Yes. ) )
Mr. Bares. Bul the interesting thing, of course, is we have so nmnny

prominent people in the scientific world here who have taken n positio ;
a rather strong position—I have here a letter from a constituent o
mine. Ieisa project administrator or engineer in the MINUTEMAN

program. That is a responsible position, would wesay !

General McC'oNNELL. Yes, ) s
hv'ferl.w;-inawn. O)n the hasis of scientific ability he has been given a

rather important position toward the security of this country; is that
correct {
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Now, Doctor, bof C

! ) ore you give us thi -Pho

gr(lxil:;d"f:,:”m T”"ﬂ 4 s this, would you give %?,‘P%[{?{n Gerald R. Ford Librﬂyliny] of us firmly h:lievwl that, like some fad or craze, it would

. Hy~ek. Yes, sir. This i CE LY > . subside in a matter of months. Yet in the last 5 years, more reports
nént. is information is included in my state- were submitted to the Air Foree than in the ﬁrstﬁye’nrs. =

Despite the seeming inanity of the subject, 1 felt that I would be

derelict in my scientific responsibility to the Air Force if 1 did not

STATEMENT OF DR. J. A
. 1. ALLEN ;
YO THE I:IYRNI;‘KO SCIENTIFIC CONSULTANT point out that the whole 1TFO phenomenon might have aspects lo it
- RCE wm_‘thy of scientific attention. What we have here is n signal-to-noise
n Dr. IIYr::F.K. My name is.T. Allen Hynek - ratio problem : There is indeed a fantastic amount of noise, representesd
venue, Evanston, I1l. T am directo) "f‘f y ;\nd I reside at 2623 Ridge by the many ll!lﬁl(]?ntlﬁ(‘a( ions of familiar objects seen under unusnal
and of the Lindheimer Astronomical ﬁ" the Dearborn Obhservatory or surprising circumstances— balloons, birds, satellites, meteors, air-
of the Department of Astron rl al Research (“enlor} and Chairman craft, stars—vet, in all scientific honesty, one is led toask whether there
1948 T have acted as a fn,q":::-‘q'_‘.' rf."[‘”“"“ﬂh’l‘n [Tmiversity. Since might not indeed benRignals:nme\\'hpn;inthe noise.
on the problem of the ITFl()Ip" ',f"‘_ consultant to the Air Force As a scientist, I must be mindful of the lessons of the past: all too
l’ll';"r}lnmennn, (Unidentified Flying Objects) rftr(n lilllm.: happened that matters of great value to science were over-
e UFO phenom . ooked because the new phenomenon simply did not fit the acrepted
porting by npwida r:gct;nc::'ll‘f:t h? defined as (1) the persistent re- seientific ontlook of the time. Thus, the P\'!:IPIH‘P of fossiles for biologi-
countries, of alleged aerial “h-p::q“ -ht'hf publie, in this and in other cal evolution was overlooked ; X-rays were overlooked, meteorites were
explanation because of tlu-irJ s which, to the observer, seem to defy overlooked as astronomers steadfastly refused to accept stories of
Widecnrea And groving int appearance and behavior, and (2) the stones which fell from the sky.
g interest in these matters by segments of the Therefore, I have set aside for further study some 20 partienlarly

well-reported UFO cases which, despite the charncter, technical com-
petence and number of the witnesses, I have not been able to explain.
I have done this to illustrate that neither I nor the Air Foree hide
the fact there are unexplained reports, and to illustrate also that the
Air Force does not maintain, contrary to some public opinion, that re-
porters of UFO’s are lacking in intelligence or are objects fit only for

S e
Liznltl;;):qh:;;]:]‘irl‘ztsgmg cases, has led to the formation of civilian orgn-
Pompnni.ml -+ viriﬁ("::‘t irhf- Hf‘l‘;l]*ﬂ“jg\!‘..fl(}‘l‘] of the said reports, often ac-
! on of the Air Foree for their handli
1;:;;:::‘“1; np‘nmtrpr r)m beneficial to the Air Force image {ql::‘lﬁ [?1{0'1:;::
r charge either (a) that TTFO’s are in realit i vi
; ! ) secret S
of the Air Force, whose existence is kept from flmypuhlir, il:v,((i:.)q

t : PR - sl
I:i::n:ti::?vtfirthplxltr kn_m\fs all about visitors from space and is de- ridicule. : o i
A third aspect n'fnfl 4 I';'l"'.?"““" to prevent paniec. “For of these reports, 10 are from scientists and highly trained indi-
i) e TR0 “‘:” ! ) phenomenon has been the associntion viduals, 5 are from members of the Armed Forves, and members o
stk i or “flying snucer” with the idea of visitation of the police force, and 5 are reports made by reliable American civilians.
gences from outer space, an association which is not warranted In my view, the reliability of the observers was above average in all
Michigan have not been ineluded in this

00 eases. The recent cases in
particular collection since T feel that they are sub
somewhat unusual, explanation.

but these two now

I cannot prove beyond doubt that this is the ense, c
illustrate the method the Air Force has used with

i:l(}!4\{ 'h_v the data on hand, or by logical inference. It is entirely con- Ibeit
ceivable that there might be unidentified aerial phenomena about us ject to simple, a
which have no connection with extraterrestrinl visitation.

T'hus, the phenomenon should essentially be viewed in its entirety :

The fact that fhe recent sightings in Michigan caused a renction far famous reports ed
out of proportion to the original sightings, the fact that my press con- arent suceess in finding logical explanations for the great majority of
ference in Detroit the week before last was the Inrgest in the history the reports. ‘ A
of the Detroit Press Club, the fact that T receive many letters from We have used as a working hypothesis, when first confronted with
schoolehildren who are writing elass reports on UUFO’s and indeed the n report, that a conventional explanation existed, either as a m: )
fact that I am speaking here before yon, are all parts of the UFO tification or an otherwise well-known object or phenomenon, hallu-
phenomenon. ; cination, or a hoax. This has been & very <sful and productive

In this context, the kind of nctivity that the press has reported in hypothetsis. One must be aware, however, that complete
I:fi]rln_ignr:lis not nr}msnal. It only happened that the Dexter and Hills- to one lhypoéhesus may turn out to be a roadblock in
dale incidents, although of little sicentific si vificance, have attracted research endeavors. 3 . oo AR
national interest. Now, similar inritlonls,mmul some considerahly As the saying goes, “If one digs too intently for e“‘!h"“s
more intriguing, have been occurring for many years, without such miss diamonds.” Scientists should mt'!" Ny OF PONEEN
treatment on the part of the news medin. While such glamorous at- hypotheses. And- d“‘“-‘f ml‘h'ﬂ(:_ ':,'z, had been pursus lon
tention is quick to wane, the underlying concern ahout UFQ's, fed by tended either to say t:“::i' 'b.:g ': H‘ e been recognized, or
afm}ntiml{)\'lﬁ trickle of reports, is indeed growing in the mind and sight ?Eg:?;;:?k%hm;;lggﬂlidityo (L begi:“w"ltll mseic
O thi i i Y lic, on the other hand is equally e to pove

entire period of nearly 20 years T have attempted to hy},::hg-,fe: \:tbh:: UFQO’s mean utter mn‘f“— nonsense, !

During this

remain as openminded on this subject as circumstances permitted, this
despite the fact that the whole subject seemed utterly ridiculous, and -
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Discussion off the record.)
he Ciamman. We are going to decide what the future s going
to be. 1 am talking abont this testimony now. If there is no reason
for themnot being here, let them in here.
_Secretary BrowN. This letter is unclassified. Some of the ques-
tions you ask may lead to classified material.

Mr. Sciiwriker. Areall the files unclassified ?

’llm Crateman. Let them come in and listen to the testimony.
When we get into the questions we will decide.

Open the doors.

a\' r. Secretary, we will let you start,

Yougentlemen who have come in, the Secretary is explaining a letter
hais sending to the committee.

You gentlemen of the press, TV, and radio, whatever you represent,
listen. That is the best way to find out. .

Go ahead.

(Secretary Brown repeats his statement. previously read to the com-
mitiee.)

The Cuarrman. Mr. Secretary, I have before me some pages from
Life nmgnzine. I don't know what the date is, but it is recent.

Mr. Kentener. Two weeks ago, T think.

The Cramman. Two weeks ngo.

It mentioned 10,000-0dd sightings of these mysterious objects. T
note it has a picture.

ITave you seen this? T will passiton to you.

Secrefary Brown. Yes, I have seen the picture.

The Criainman. Here nre two pictures. One taken in Oregon in
1950 and the other taken 4 years later in France. They both look very
much alike. Actually it looks something like a battleship.

Then here is something on another page here that is alleged to have
been seen in Michigan, and it is even sketched here with an antenna
and all that goes with it. : : } _

Here is my question: Responsible, well-trained people, like pilots—
I think some 13-52 people, Mr. Kelleher ! e

Mr. KeLLeneg. 5) don't recall that. T do remember sightings by

commercial pilots. . PR )
The Criatrsan. Certainly commercial pilots have reported all kinds

f things. R > _
- Ilnw‘f?o you explain away these clearly defined mysterious things

that these responsible people allege having seen.

How do your experts reconcile this? X

Secretary Brown. 1 will turn this over to my experts in a moment,

“hairman., y

M'l-'l:(ni'l:\":",‘ I should like to say this: We haven't ex'plmned all of the
reported sightings which we have investigated. We have expln;ned
05 percent of them; but are not sure about the other 5 percent. '{Iwn
are possible explanations for the other b percent. in most cases. ; oW
ever, since we can't prove that our findings are the correct up‘ :t“l‘-
tions they are regarded as sightings which have not heen completely
m‘"l“)lin‘::?::/:::an. Well, now, does anyhody, in authority or of slu,ttm
allege that these things, whatever they mny be, have come from of

planets or from somewhere outside of this universe?

Declassified
from Gerald R. Ford L

g i

. To the best of m hubhn:
ibsz«'rru Brows. To ¥ e o -

orve, and no one in the executive brnne

lief. Nor have I ever heard a i“rn_hfﬂf“ﬂ’“*

ment. 1 know of no one of wnmg&'lnurn‘n e

or with a «lnnile'd kmwthd:v::':m mnm
at they come from extrater

tI.'I'Iw Criamsan. But you have found parts o

of this character that have been continuing te hit
Secretary Browxs. M«mol_mnp.-nd x!

I am talking about extraterrest rial emft.
The Cramsan. Objects that are for the pu

to earth? LR
Secretary Browws, That is right. 3 :
The CII?.IRHAH. That kyhﬂ}lm.ﬂ %
Secretary Brown. That is 5 At o
The Cuateman. So then your testimony, or ,& n e

sponse to my letter in effect. is that thnmlﬁ.d wesd by van

enomenn, reflection of radar wives, the northern lights, e ndy

said marsh gnses. . - e e R
Ea::‘:::;t;ry Browy. Yes: that is “"M. £ ,

e

henomena. Y St

3 The CHATRMAN. Asnﬂ_n-hn-! - . h. e
Secretary Brown. Yes, sir. T
The Cuamman. What L A

else? :
Secretary Brown. Some of them turn out to be balloor
them tur:;ryounobeamnﬁ-a-h v
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. FIRERALL RETORT
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i
I Porsons observing n firehall or meteor should report the information to the
Americnn Meteor Society.
A very hrillinnt meteor or fir
on ... at the hour of _.__. Will you pl
following questions, which are asked on be
in order thnt permanent records of such p
these reports are published each comtributor w
will he mentioned, if possible, and due credit given, It ix only by the help of
those who can give personal information (hat data can he secured for the
computation of the orhits of meteors,  These data are of great seientifle valne
and nll reasonable efforts should he made to obtain them. Yon will he unable
prohably to answer all guestions below. but answer those you can, as they may
he of the greatest importance.
(1) Give your name and address.
| (2) Where were you when youl =saw the met
give county as well.)
(3) Give the date, hour, and minute when the meteor appeared : also kind
of time nsed.
(4) In what direct

Total

The Information desirel is contnined below.

chall ix reported to have passed in your vicinity
ense answer as fully a= possible the
half of the American Meteor Sarciety
henomena mas be obtained.  When
hose report i< fairly complete

Pecrmis
wr

51 | S fey = oo

11

cal teails (rom research rocket

Noveins-
= Missile luunch.

Octoher

cor? (I the town is <mall pleae

m
30
3

SEimtamen | g

\‘“Y
o
i

ber

jon did it appear (or in what direction was it first seen) ?

This is not asking in what direction it was going.
() In what direction did it disappenr (or in what direction was it jast ween)?
For questions (4) and (5), <imply N. F. &, or W Ix not aceurnte enough. unless
{hose were the exact directions. If compass is nsed, state it als if magnetic
correction has heen applied to compss rending.

(6) At what height did it appear? (Use degrees in nnswering. )

(7) At what height did it disappenr? (Use degrees in answering. )

(K) Drd it pass directly overhead (i... through the zenith)?

(9) 1f not, to which side of the zenith did it go. and how far from ir? (Ve
degrees in answering.)

(10) Did it appenr t
i (11) What nngle dic

: which direction was it then going?

! : ; (12) If you are familiar with col
] throngh the sky with reference to stars,

- . : ) giligm
” (13) Did the meteor appenr to explode?
t< Hight in aveomds?

oo |-
} ) L (14) What was the duration of i
1f it lasted long enoigh to shew

SIMTI=Om = Do mtr | o

262
s
g2
4
3
4

August

Lur-esume 3‘ s g ol e i~

July
ing object,

What sort of a horizon have yom?
ke with the horizon aod in

June

o reach the hoerizon?
1 the path of the meteor ma

® Misinterpretation of conventional ob-

1" Poot photo process.
' No tmage on film
jects i3).

4
5
1
10
1
1
0
1
1
1
1
6
13 Developer smear.
W Tracer bullets

% Free (al

41

i<tellations describe the path of the metesr

May

Apnl

(15) Deseribe the train if one was \efr.
Wy tell in what direct jon tenin drifted. Give sketeh, |f presible,

showing this with regard to horizon.
(16) What was the duration of the temin in sevonds?
(17) IMd you hear any sound?
How long after seeing
Did you hear an actual explosion?
How long after seeing the explosion was it before you heand it?
(18) Of what color was the meteor?
(19) What was the size of the meteor?
Bl | e~z=2== a planet or star.)
; ; : (20) Was more than ooe body seen before t
e o ol (21) What was condition of <ky at time?
P ' (22) Glve names and addresses of others who <aw the meteot.
(23) P'lease mall this reply to: Charles . Ollver, American Meteor Siwlety,
521 North Wynnewood Avenue, Narberth, 1a.. 10072

The CuaRMAN. Mr. Secretary, let me ask

be an executive session ) N
Secretary Browx. No, nothing 1 have said so far has been classified,
and nothing [ will say. ) ) )
The Cnfuun.m. I's there any reason to keep this executive! I think
we have a lot of people outside of the door. et them come 1n.
Mr. Price. In view of the reasun you are having it, 1 see no «

jection. )
: The Cnatkaan. Ldou't cither. Why not opelt the door ! l
Mr. Brav. 1 would like to make this observation off the recond.

‘ drift. most carefu

you heard this soand?

March

the meteor was it hefore

(Compare it with the mooen wr with

Febru-
ary

Plastic bags.
1 Electronic counlermeasures,

I Anomalous propagation.

! False targets
¢ Weather returns.

¢ Metal ball,

he explosion (if any)?

| January

you this Should this

ASTRONOMICAL CASES
OTHER CATEGORY

Total_..
olar image.

Total ... .. ... . . .

Total...
s Reflected moonlight. parbelia, moon.

" Reflected moonhght.
T Comet Ibeys-Seki.

* 8

1 Moon.

4 Sun.

ports. and psychological causes_ ... “eea

Missiles and rockets. . . ... ... ...

Reflections. ..
! Compiled Jan. 18, 1966,

Search and ground lights. .
Clouds and mmralls;',_, .

Chafl_
Miscellaneous. ..

Satellite decay. ... ...

Physical specimens.

Mirages and inversions_ _
Radar analysis, ..

Hoaxes, hallucinations, unreliable re- |
Flares and fireworks______

Stars and planets... .
Photo analysis_ .

Metleors
Other___ ..
Buds .. .

-
.
£
$8
3
[=1-%

Astronomical... ...
Insusfictent dats.
Other. -

Alreraft
Balioon __
Satellite .
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The third and by far the smallest group of evaluations [s mwgurlunlmll”iﬁcd

“Unidentifed.” A sighting I8 consldered nnidentified when a

contains all pertinent data necessary to suggest a valid hypothesis concerning the
vanse or explanation of the report bt the deseription of the object or {is motion
cannot be correlated with any known ohject or phenomena.

TYPES OF UFO IDENTIFICATIONS AND EVALUATIONS

There are various types of UUFO sightings. Most common are reports of
astronomieal sightings, which Include bright stars, planets, comets, fireballs,
meteors, auroral strenmers, and other celestinl bodies.  When observed through
haze, light fog, moving clouds, or other ohseurations or unusual conditions, the
planets, including Venus, Jupiter, and Mars have been reported as unidentified
flying objects.  Stellnr mirages are also n source of reports.

Satellites are another major souree of UFO reports,  An increase in satellites
reported ns VKOs has come about hecnuse of two factors, The first is the in-
crease of inferest on the part of the publie; the second s the increasing number
of satellites in the skies. Positive knowledge of the location of all satellites at
all times enables rapid identificntion of satellite sightings, Keeping tranck of
manmade objects in orbit about the earth is the responsibility of the North
Ameriean Air Defense Command space detection and tracking system. This
sophisticated electronic systemn gnthers complex space traffic data instantly from
tracking stations all over the world.

Other space surveillance activities include the use of ballistic tracking and
large telescopic enmerns. ECIHO schedules are prepared by the NASA Goddard
Space Flight Center at Greenbelt, Md., and schedules of the south-north Equator
crossings are prepared by the Smithsoninn Institution at Cambridge, Mass. From
the data produced by these agencles, satellites mistakenly reported as UFO's
cnn be quickly identified. Some of these are visible to the nnked eye.

Alreraft acconnt for another major source of UFO reports, partienlarly during
adverse wenther conditions. When observed at high altitudes and at some dis-
tance, aireraft ean have appearances ranging from dise to rocket shapes due to
the reflection of the sun on their bright surfaces, Vapor or condensation trails
from jet alreraft will sometimes appear to glow flery red or orange when reflect-
ing sunlight. Afterburners from jet aireraft are often reported as UKFO's since
they ean be seen from great distances when the aireraft cannot be seen,

The Project Blue Book Office has direct contact with all elements of the Air
Force and the Federal Aviation Agency civil air control centers.  All aerial
refueling operations and specinl training flights ean be checked immediately. Air
teaffie of commercial airlines and flights of military aircraft are checked with the
nearest control center, enabling an immedinte evaluation of aireraft mistakenly
reported as UFO’s.  However, since many local flights are not carried, these
flights are probable canses of some reports.

Ralloons continue to be reported as UFO's.  Several thousand balloons are
released ench day from military and civilian airports, weather stations, and re-
wonrch activities.  There are several types of balloons—weather balloons,
rnwinsondes, rndiosondes, and the large research balloons which have diameters
up to 300 feet. At night, binlloons enrry rnnning lghts which cause an nnusual
appenarance when observed, Reflectlon of the sun on balloons at dawn and sunset
sometimes produce strange effects. This nsunlly oceurs when the balloon, hecnuse
of its nltitndes, is exposed to the sun.  Large balloons can move nt speeds of over
100 miles per hour when moving In high altitnde Jet windstreams., These balloons
sometimes appear to be flattened on top, At other times, they appear to be snucer-
shipedd and to have lights mounted Ingide the bag ltself due to the sun's rays
reflecting throngh the material of the balloon. The Balloon Control Center at
Holloman Alr Force Base, N. Mex., maintainsg a plot on all military upper alr re-
search balloons,

Another category of UFO evaluations labeled “Other” includes missiles, reflec-
tions, mirages, searchlights, birds, kites, spurious radar indications, hoaxes, fire-
works, and flares.

oArn-raﬂ, antellites, balloong, and the like should not be reported since they
do not fall within the definition of an unidentified flying object.

QONCLURIONA

To date, the firm conclusions of Project Rlue Book are: (1) no unidentined
flying object reported, fnvestigated, and evaluated by the Alr Force has ever

erald R. F 1 w"n o stibmitted to or diseoversd by
'rord Lib ne unl.(lonlmml represent technologienl developments or principles beyond the

5008

thrent to onr nationnl seeurity ; (2) there has been no
given any indieation of thr oy v 5 ol
range of present-day scientific knowledgs and (3) there has been no evidenes
lmI:'an‘pl hat sightings entegorized as nmidentified are extra terrestrial vehicles.
The Alr Force will continue to investigate all reports of ann=ual aerinl phe-
nomena over the United States. The services of qualified seientists and tech-
nicians will eontinue to be used lr: Inv--;::mlr and analyze these reporte, and
odie reports on the subject will be made. o
wrll'hP“fn:'nlwr ehairman of the House Armed Services Committee, Mr. Carl Vin-
won, recently commented on the condnet of the UFO program by the Alr Foree
and stated that congressional henrings on thix subject are annecessary. »
The Air Foree does not deny the possibility that some form of life m:'axm
on other planets In the nniverse. {lowever. to date, the Alr Fores h':‘
recelved nor discovered any evidence which proves the existencs and intraspaes
mobility of extra terrestrial life. The Alr Foree mnllmvs: ﬂund.':r:‘“-p.
invitation to anyone who feels that he possesses any "hmlub;‘l":h Lo
vehicles operating within the enrth’'s near spnee envelops "h’r fnlln:h‘ r
for analysis.  Initinl contact l«-:):: %I::[;;:‘ l‘sv:t;;u;::‘: e ardelress -
> ue Book Information - & 5 N LIAR ’
l rleﬁ‘(lm':lc:#wrvlng what he considers to be an nnldentified lm"-bbdm M'.
report it to the nearest Air Foree base. Persons submitting X m
the Alr Force are free to discuss any aspert of the report w -:: vli
Alr Foree does not seek to limit discussion on such reports and does hhold
or censor any information pertaining to this nnclassified program.

NONAVAILARILITY OF MATFRIALS
and are not available for dis
The following items are for internal nse only
tribution to the public. These concern internal mw aml procwdures
for forwarding UFO reports to the appropriate agency :
1. Air Force Regulation 200-2.

2. JANAP 146, s 8 b g
The Air Force has no films, photographs, maps, graphs
identified flying objects. Photographs thllmvcb hvenl“ wtoho. for m‘
in conjunction with UFO reports have been th“ e
of natural or conventional objects. These objects pibe§ (oo t-mmh.
The Alr Force no longer pOSSesses, and thas dn':u - G
outdated reports on Project Rign. Project Grdge, Book Speeial Report
14. and outdated Project Blue Book press releases. Nonmilitary UFO pabiiea-
5

tions should be requested from the publisher, not the Alr Force.

SUGGESTED READING MATERIAL

Rooks listed helow deal l:’Itl! f';:u m';mm“-m our solar aniverse, “ R
':::‘mgl»::n. the computation of time as It relates to AStToLGIY. SEAT |

charts, and the history of astronomy. A3
“Sky and Telescope,” by Sky Publishing Corp.. Harvard College

60 cents per =l
Cambridge, Mass. Monthly magnzine, ;
“Wenther Elements,” by Binir, published l‘n‘mml tias an

r r Phenomenn.
shapter on often mlsklvnt_i‘ﬂﬂl w eather p
"l:lnll:'(ﬂ. Stars. and Spiace.” by Chamberinin, Joseph M., and Nicholson.

trated. nuntechulenl expla ‘ -
;)ﬁiv;-\r'::.“ml“:p:red in cooperntion with the Amecican m 5
ks ok of Stars™ by Crusby, Phoebe. An easy b fea

“Juntor Science Be
a:or,v of what scientlsts know about the stars, planets,

Milky Way. & = e
“Chall of the Universe,” by Hynek, J. Allen : \
.‘c'::.u:‘:he nature of the universe: astronomy and @
Scholastie Press o v
“The .S.tory of the Stars” by H:‘
our solar system, our
nalogies help boild concepts of o
'\’nn‘:\llen radiation belts and zodineal Hght
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The name of this project is Blue Book (attach Decleite
ment 1). P -
(rln“e(;lttinzﬁ.thls program are established by Air Force regulation mﬂmm&

'I’_"ht' Air Foree has conduetexd Project Blue Book
1!!0.»_. a total of 9,267 reports had been inv
9,267 reports, 663 cannot he explained.

It has been determined by the Assistant Deputy Chief of Staff/Plans and
Operations that Project Blue Book is a worthwhile program which deserves the
support of all staff agencies and major commands and that the Air Force should
continue to investignte and analyze all UFO reports in order to assure that
such objects do not present a thrent to our national security. The Assfﬂttlnt'
Deputy Chief of Staff/Plans and Operations has determined also that lhé
Foreign Technology Division (FTD) at Wright-Paiterson Air Force Base should
continue to exercise its presently assigned responsibilitios coneerning UVRO's

To date, the Air Force has found no evidence that any of the 1FO rop(.)rtﬁ
reflects a threat to our nationanl security. However, nmfn’ of the reports !hsil
cannot be explained have come from intelligent and lt-vh;)i(-nllv well qualified
individuals whose integrity cannot be doubted. In addition, the ;'c-pnrtn received
officially by the Air Force include only a fraction of the spectacular reports
which are publicized by any private UF( organizations.

Accordingly, it is requested that a working scientifie panel composed of hoth
physical and socinl scientists he organized to review Project Blue Book—its re-.
sources, methods, and findings —and to advise the Air Force as to any improve-
ments that should be made in the prograni in order to earry out the Air Force's
assigned responsibiltiy, ' 3

Dr. J. Allen Hynek who is the chairman of the Dearborn Ohservatory at
Northwestern University is the scientifie consultant to Project Blue Book. He
has indicated a willingness to work With such a panel in order o place this
problem in its proper perspective. ‘

Dr. Hynek has discussed this problem with Dr. Winston R. Markey, the
former Air Force Chief Scientist. ]

since 148, As of June 30,
estigated by the Air Force. Of these

E. B. LEBAILLY,
Major General, USAF, Director of Information.,

Ap Hoc COMMITTEE ON TNIDENTIFIED Fryine Onsects (UFO's)

AGENDA
Thursday, 8 February 1966
0800 Welcoming remarks : Commander or vice commander, FTD.
0805 Introduction : Dr. O'Brien, SAB.
0810 The Air Force problem: Lieutenant Colonel Spaulding, SAFOI.
0830 Briefing on Project Blue Book : Major Quintanilla, FTD.
1000 Break.
1015  Review of selected case histories : FTD Staff.
1145 Lunch.
1315 BExecutive and writing session.

SPECIAL REPORT OF THE UBAF BCIENTIFIC ADVISORY ROARD AD HOC COMMITTEE
TO REVIEW PROJECT BLUE BOOK

Distribution
Symbol Coples
Secretary of the Alr Force OfMice of Information____ vt et IBA RO 25
Military Director, DCS/R.&D___ . AFRDC___ 1

Commlttes members (1 each): Dr. Brian O'Brien (chalrman), Dr. Launor
F. Carter, Mr. Jesse Orlansky, Dr. Richard Porter, Dr. Carl Sagan, Dr.
WIlMRTH Were--to s - o0 A T S e

Commander, Forelgn Technology Division.

DC8/Forelgn Technology (AFSC)

Chalrmsan, 8BAB. .. - .7, s

AT Rerratariat TSt e e T o g e e

———o S

Meeting statistics bearing on this report Including all times, dates, places, a
listing of persons in attendance and purposes therefor, together with their affilia-

Ford Lfbrﬂanu and material reviewed and disenssed,
Ofe

es for review by authorized persons or agencies.

Approved hy - v SR

Assistanl Seeretary, (1

Provect Brue Book

The U.S. Air Force has the responsibility under the I
for the investigation of unidentified tlying objects (UFO's
program, which has been in operation sinee 1945, is Project
been identified in the past as Project Sign and Project

Air Force interest in unidentified flying objects is ry
Force responsibility for the air defense of the United
conducting this program are established by Air Fcl'!g Re;

The objectives of the Project Blue Book are twofold
whether UFO's pose a threat to the seeurity of the United
determine whether UFO’s exhibit any unique scientific s
technology which could contribute to scientific or tec !
course of accomplishing these objectives, Project Blue
and explain all UFO sightings reported to the Air Foree. .

1IOW THE PROGRAM uaouiqup‘_

The program is conducted in three phases. The
of UFO reports and initial investigation of the
nearest the location of a reported sighting Is charg
investigating the sighting and forwarding the info
Book Office nt Wright-Patterson Air Force Base, Ohio.

If the initial investigation does not reveal a positive
tion, a second phase of more intensive analysis is eq
Book Office.  Each case is objectively and se
sary, all of the scientific facilities available to the A
in arriving at an identification or explanation.
investigation, analysis, and evaluation efforts
with a scientific approach and an open mind.

The third phase of the program is d in
UFO sightings, evaluations, and statisties
tary of the Air Force, Office of Information.

The Air Force defines an unidenti !
the observer is unable to identify.

Reports of unfamiliar objects in th
many sources. These sources include
servers, amateur astronomers, business
housewives, ete. Wit A

Frequently such objects as missiles,
navigation and anticollision U ons,
astronomical bodies and meteo
unidentified flying objects.

The Air Force groups its e
ings: (1) identified, (2)

Identified reports are
accumulated and evaluated
the object. = i

Reports eategorized as “l
ments of information esseult
the omission of the duration of t
sky, weather conditions, and the )
element s wissing and there is m
security, seientific, technieal, or pul
conducts an additional investigation
formation necessary for identificatis

formation cannot bhe obtained,
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It seems entirely likely that as the present spring thaw cnme, the trapped
gases, CH,, H,S, and PH,, resulting from decomposition of organic material,
were released. The chenistry book by Sienko and PPlane has this to say: “In
air, Phosphine PH, usually bursts into flame apparently becnuse it is ignited by
a spontaneous oxidation of the impure I';H. The will-of-the-wisp, sometimes
observed in marshes, may be due to spontaneous ignition of impure PH, which
might be formed by reduction of naturally occeurring phosporus compound.”

It has been pointed out to the investigating personnel by other scientists in
this area that in swamps the formation of .S and CH, from rotting vegetation
Is common. These could be ignited by the spontaneous burning of I'H.,.

The association of the sightings with swamps in this particular instance is
more than coincidence. No group of witnesses observed any craft coming to or
going away from the swamp. The glow was localized, and Deputy Fitzpatrick
described the glow fromn beyond a rise adjncent to the swamp as visible through
the trees. He stated that the light brightened and dimmed such as stage do—
smoothly and slowly—and this description exactly fits the IHillsdale sighting
also. The brightening and dimming could have been due to the release of vari-
able quantities of marsh gas.

The disappearance of the lights when people got close with flashlights or car-
lights would indicate that the glow seemed bright to dark-adapted eves. The
night was dark and there was no moon. The Hillsdale girls kept their rooms
dark in order to see the swamp lights,

It appears very likely that the combination of the conditions of this particular
winter (an unusually mild one in that area) and the particular weather condi-
tions of that night—it was clear and there was little wind at either location—
were such as to have produeced this unusual and puzzling display,
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SpeciAL. REPORT OF THE USAF SCIENTIFIC ADVISORY BOARD Ap Hoc COMMITTEE
To REVIEW ProJrer BLUE Book

I. INTRODUCTION

As requested in a memorandum from Maj. Gen. F. B, LeRailly, Secretary of
the Air Force Officer of Information, dated September 28 1965 (tab A), a
Scientific Advisory Board Ad Hoc Committee met on February 3, 1966, to review
Project Blue Book. The objectives of the committee are to review the resources
and methods of investigation preseribed by P’roject Blue Book and to advise the
Air Force of any improvements that can be made in the program to enhance
the Air Force's capability in earrying out its responsibility.

In order to bring themselves up to date, the members of the committee initially
reviewed the findings of previous scientific panels charged with looking into the
UUFO problem. Particular attention was given to the report of the Robertson
panel which was rendered in January 1953. The committee next heard briefings
from the AFSC Foreign Technology Division, which is the cognizant Air Force
agency that collates information on UFO sightings and monitors investigations
of individual cases. Finally, the committee reviewed selected case historieg of
UFO sightings with particular emphasis on those that have not been identified.

II. PISCUBBION

Although about 6 percent (646) of all sightings (10,147) in the years 17
through 1965 are listed by the Air Force as “Unidentified,” it appears to the
commitiee that most of the cases so listed are simply those in which the infor-
mation available does not provide an adequate basis for analysis. In this con-
nection it is important also to note that no unidentified objects other than those
of an astronomical nature have ever been observed during routine astronomieal
studies, in spite of the large number of observing hours which have been devoted
to the sky. As examples of this the Palomar Observatory Sky Atlas contains
some 05,000 plates made with large Instruments with wide fleld of view: the
Harvard meteor project of 1954-568 provided some 3,300 hours of observation;
the Smithsonian visual ‘prairie network provided 2,500 observing hours. Not
a single unidentified object has been reported as appearing on any of these
plates or been sighted visually in all thege observations,

The committee concluded that in the 19 years since the first VRO was sighted
there has been no evidence that unidentified flying objects are n threat to our
national security. Having arrived at this conclusion the committee then turned
its attention to considering how the Air Force should handle the sclentifie aspects
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Ford Library = /FO problem. Unavoidably (hese are also related to Afr F

> not expert. Thus
relations, n snbject on which the committee I= ]
mendations which follow are made simply from the scientific point of

[Il. CONCLUSIONS AND RECOM MENDATIONS

Air Force program 1
It is the opinion of the committee that the present : ;
with UFO sightings has been well organized, although the re:urm i

to it (only one officer, a sergeant, and secretary) have been qui limited.

years and more than 10,000 sightings recorded nnd classified, there appears =
no verified and fully satisfactory evidence of any case that is clearly , ’ !
\ the framework of presently known science and technology. evertheless, ther .
\ is always the possibility that analysis of new sightings -xl,r [ )
additions to scientific knowledge of value to the Air Force. m some
the case records which the comnl:llttte:dlooka: th:: were g:l::ou denti
sightings where the evidence collec was too meager N
|xﬁaltlv§ listing in the identified ;ttef"ryéthmedn:p:‘o:&eh the e—lm"
mends that the present program be strengthen tu :
tific investlgnticlm of selected sightings in more detail and depth than bas
possible to date. )

ccomplish this it is recommended that— e

Toa(a) éontrm-ts be negotiated with a few selected universities to p
scientific teams to investigate promptly and in depth certain sel
ings of UFO's. Bach team should include at least one
erably one interested in clinical psychology, and at least
tist, preferably an astronomer or Eeop! icist familiar
physics. The universities should be chosen to i
distribution, and should beAv;lstgl)n convenient distance of a
Force Systems Command ( - :

(b) ;t each AFSO base an officer skilled in investigation
sarily with scientific training) should be designated to
responding university team for that geographical section.
centative of the Air Force Office of Special Investigations
a logical choice for this. 3

(e) One university or one not-for-profit organization
to coordinate the work of the teams mentioned L
make certain of very close communication and coonlin
of Project Blue Book. . ! e

It is thought that perhaps 100 sightings a year might |
close study, and that possibly an average of 10 man-days
sighting so studied. The information provided by such
to light new facts of scientific value, and would almost
better basis than we have today for decision on a loi

The scientific reports on these selected sightings,
program of the Project Blue Book office, should
of the Air Force on UFO's. Tt is, therefore, recon

(a) These reports be printed in full and be

(1) Suitable abstracts or condensed versions
or as supplements to, the published reports

(c) Th(;mt&m:eot reportded (ﬁtﬂiﬂ«l by

ruary 1, 1 ) expan . and anything 4
tion is being withheld (such as the wording on pa
reference) he deleted. The form of this re i
in securing public understanding and | !
appropriate Air Force office.

(d) The reports Project Blue Book

cirenlation among prominent Members of ]
‘ persons as a farther aid to public understanding
- being taken by the Air Force in attacking the UFU probl

Memorandum for military director, sclentific advisory board

Subject : Unidentified flying objects (UFO's)
In keeping with its air defense role, the Alr Force has

the investigation of unidentitied fiying objects reported over
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Jects might. pose. In carrying out this responsibility let me assure
you that the Air Force is both objective and thorough in its treat-
ment of all reports of unusual aerial objects over the United States.

Under the name “Project Blue Book,” the Air Force carries out a
three-phase program. We (1) make an initial investigation of each
report received; (2) make a more detailed analysis of reports not
explained; and (3) disseminate information on sightings, findings,
and statistics,

In order to evaluate this subject as thoroughly as possible, the
capabilities of the Air Force Scientific Advisory Board have recently
been focused upon the subject of UFO’s. This Board has just com-
pleted a detailed review of this subject and concluded that the UFO
phenomena presents no threat to the security of the United States,
and that the present Air Force program dealing with UFO sightings
has been well organized. Recommendations by the Board are pre-
sently under study and are expected to lead to even stronger emphasis
on the scientific aspects of investigating the sightings that warrant
extensive analysis.

Based upon 10,147 reported sightings from 1947 through 1965, a
summary of which is attached, I believe it significant that the Air Force
has succeeded in identifying 9,501 of these objects. Virtually all of
these sightings were derived from subjective human observations and
interpretations. The most common of these were astronomical sight-
ings that included such things as bright stars and planets, comets and
meteors, and fireballs and auroral streamers.

Other major sources of reported sightings include such objects as
satellites, mirages, and spurious radar indications. The remaining
646 reported sightings are those in which the information available
does not provide an adequate basis for analysis, or for which the in-
formation suggests an hypothesis but the object or phenomenon ex-
plaining it cannot be proven to have been here or taken place at that
time.

In evaluating these sightings, the Air Force has used carefully
selected and highly qualified scientists, engineers, technicians, and
consultants. These personnel have utilized the finest. Air Force labo-
ratories, test centers, scientific instrumentation, and technical equip-
ment for this purpose. : ;

Although t{:e past 18 years of ill\'(’Sfig:ltil.l;_f unidentified ﬂyip ob-
jects have not identified any threat to our national security, or evidence
that the unidentified objects represent developments or principles
beyond present-day scientific knowledge, or any evidence of extra-
terrestrial vehicles, the Air Force will continue to investigate such
phenomena with an open mind and with the finest technical equip-
ment available. : M -

I am attaching a special report of the USAF Scientific Advisory
Board Ad Hoc Committee To Review Project “Blue Book,” the latest
edition of Project Blue Book, dated February 1, 1966, and an Air
Force statement regarding the UFO sightings at Dexter, Mich.; on
March 20, 1966, and at Hillsdale, Mich., on March 21, 1966.

I trust that the above information will be of assistance to you. 1If I
can help you further in any way, please do not hesitate to let me know.

Ford Library( T
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he information referred to is as follows:)
Nightings of unidentificd flying objects
Year Total Unidentified Year Total Unidentifie:!
sightings sightings
122 12 27 I
156 7 390 1
186 73 557 1
210 27 591 I
169 £ 474 \
1,501 3w 3 1
500 2 562 |
487 46 886 1
55 2
670 1 10, 147 61
1,006 it

Ak FOrRCE STATEMENT REGARDING THE UFO Sicutmines Aot DexTER, MIicH., o
Marcn 20, 1966, anp Hhittspave, Mici, o Marcu 21, 1966

The investigation of these two sightings was conducted by Dr. J. Allen Hynel
scientific consultant to Project Iilue Book : personnel from Selfridge Air Foro
Base, Mich.; and personnel from the Project I3lue Book office at Wright-Patter
son Air Force Base, Ohio.

In addition to these two specitic cases, there has been a flood of reports fron
this area both before and after March 20 and 21. The investigating personn¢
have not had the time to investigate all of these, It has been determined, how
ever, that in Hillsdale, over and above the sincere and honest reporting by the
young ladies at Ilillsdale College, certain young men have played pranks witl
flares. It bhas also been determined that the photographs released yesterd:
through the press was taken on March 17 just before sunrise near Milan, Mich
and have nothing to do with the cases in question. The photograph elearl:
shows trails made as a result of a time exposure of the rising crescent moon an
the planet Venus.

The majority of observers in both the Dexter and Hillsdale cases have reportos
only silent glowing lights near the ground--red. yellow. and bluegreen. The
have not described an object. The only two observers who did deseribe a1
object have stated that they were no closer than 500 yards—better than :
quarter of a mile away—a distance which does not allow details to be determines!

Witnesses have described glowing lights—Ilights that seem to move bu
never far from a definite place or lights which suddenly disappeared and popps:
up at another place. The locale in both cases was a swamp. In both cases, th
location of the glow was pinpointed—in Dexter it was seen between two distan
groups of people and at Hillsdale it was seen in a swampy depression betwese:
the girls and the distant trees. It wus in both cases a very localized phenomen:
The swampy location is most significant.

A swamp is a place of rotting vegetation and decompesition. Swamps are n
a province of astronomers. Yet, the famous Dutch astronomer, Minnaert, in
book, “Light and Colour in the Open Air,” describes lights that have been see
in swamps by the astronomer, Bessel. and other excellent observers. The light
resemble tiny flames sometimes seen right on the ground and sometimes
and floating above it. The flames go out in one place and suddenly appear i
another, giving the illusion of motion. The colors are sometimes yellow, .
times red. and sometimes blue-green. No heat is felt, and the lights do n
or char the ground. They can appear for hours at a stretch and mes fe
a whole night.  Generally. there is no smell and no sound except for the poppii f_l‘"
sound of little explosions snch as when a gas burner ignites. ] R

The rotting vegetation produces marsh gas which ean be trapped during (b
winter by ice.  When the spring thaw oceurs, the gas may be released in sonv
quantity. The flame, Minnaert says, is a form of echemical lumineseence, and it
low temperature ix one of its peeuliar features. Exactly how it oceurs is n
known and could well be the subject of further investigation.

The glowing lights over the swamps near Dexter and Hillsdale were obserye
for 2 or 3 hours, and they were red, green, and yellow. They appeared to mo.
sideways and to rise a short distance. No sound was heand except a poppit
sound.
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Mendel Rivers (chairman of the committee), presiding &
The Criameman. Let the committee come (o order. ;
Members of the committee, Secretary Brown and General
nell are back this morning for the purpose of responding to

At the end of our last hearing I asked that Secre{ary Brow
some information with respect to unidentified flying obj
stand that he is prepared to do that this morning and I'also
that he has with him Dr. J. Allen Hynek, consultant to Project
Book' which is the group charged with responsibility with resp
UFO's. Also present this morning is Maj. IHector Quin
UFO project officer.

I think it would be well to get the UFO business out of the way
So I will ask Dr. Brown to give us his report at this time.
Mr. Secrefary, see if you can shed some light on these highl
nated objects.
We can’t just write them off. There are too many responsibl
who are concerned. 5

Mr. Ford has come out, he has a preity size stature in
gress, and so tell me what you know, Mr. Secretary, and let’s seo i
can have some answers.

Go ahead, Mr. Secretary.

Secretary Brown. Mr. Chairman, T have a letter here w
dressed to you, and I signed it. Let me run through it quick
it summarizes pretty well what our views are on unidentified
objects.

ollowing that, if there are some questions, I can try to

or the Chief, or Dr. Hynek, or Major Quintanilla.

The Criatatan. Why don’t we have the doctor come
now, because when we start asking questions we will
and we will just go all over the board.
Sit at the end of the table, Doctor.
Go ahead, sir.

STATEMENT OF HON. HAROLD BROWN, SECRET.

The committee met, pursuant to call, at 10 5 ., the | on

. Secretary Brown. This is in response of you

information concerning Air Force activities in

unidentified flying objects.

_Within the Department of Defense the /

sibility of investigating reports on unident
(5991)
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Phone call from Professor McDonald - University of Arizona -

he had been in to see you recently. Wondered what was going on
the UFO problem. We told him nothing had been done to date.

Said to tell you that he has been at Project Bluebook and after that
can concur even more heartily than ever with the sense of your re

Will call again when he comes to town. - 4 i
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ELEPHONE: NORTH 7-9434 WASHINGTON, D. C. 20036 ADMINISTRATIVE OFFICES:

CaBsLE ADDRESS: 1528 CONNECTICUT AVE.. N. W.

SKYLIGHT

PITTSBURGH SUBCOMMI TTEE
MAJOR DONALD E. KEYHOE 5709 Woodmont St.
USMC (ReT.) DIRECTOR Pittsburgh, Pa. 15217 July 2, 1966

Honorable Rdward Hutchinson
House of Representatives
Jashington, D. C.

Dear Mr. Hutchinson:

Richard Hall, Acting Director of NICAP, suggested that you might
be interested in a document I am sending you under separate cover: a
sumnary report of my investigation of an unidentified flying object "chased"
from Ohio into Pennsylvania last April 17. I am chairman of NICAP's local
subcomittee, and personally handled the investigation of this case and of
the Air Force's treatment of it. Mr. Hall's suggestion was based om~kis
knowledge of your interest in the way Project Blue Book treats throblen.

This report, while concentrating on the UFO sighting and testimony
from witnesses, is also substantially concerned with Project Blue Book's,
specifically Major Hector Quintanilla's, handling of the event. Two Deputy
Sheriffs and two other police officers were chiefly involved, but several
other law enforcement officers also saw what may have been the same object.

In no way is it possible that the Air Force's official explanation of this
event is correct. The official explanation is that the deputies became
hysterical when they observed an Echo satellite moving overhead, then chased
the planet Venus for over seventy miles across several counties, at top speed.

Are1qry p1og y p[esdn woy Adosojoyq

I have corresponded with Congressman william Stanton about this;
that correspondence is also included in the report. He was concerned over

the adverse reflection on the professional integrity of the deputies, whose
base is in his district, 1In that Blue Book's performance in this instance
seems to be typical, you may find these details illuminating,

Sincerely yours,

# . /
Y é,éca.m E 4/@4#
William B, wWeitzel, Chairman
Pittsburgh NICAP Subcommittee

A privatelysupported fuctfinding body serving lhe national fublic inlorest

payisse[daq
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" Hynek Is way off In left

(Can'lnqed from Page l)

nesses obsqrved any craft com-
ing .10 or going away from the
swamps. The glow was localiz-
ed therc.” Van Horn: "Dr.
field
In this statement. He was told
not only by myself but also by
the college girls of the obserya-
tion made. by the 17 girls  of
the approach of the object from
the northeast, flashing by ‘their
window, disappearing to the
south of them and then reap-
pearing over the area and de-
scending to where we observed
ft. Dr. Hynek was not interest-
ed in listening to this type of
information and was extremely
evasive on any questions that
were asked regarding anything
such as this. In addition, the
glow was not localized as stat-
ed by Dr. Hynek but rather the
lights did as T have stated be-
fore, ascended and descended
and moved from side to side in
8 uniform manner.”

13, H4—Hynek: “The
night was dark—there was
no moon, The Hillsdale
girls kept their rooms dark
in order to see the lights in
the swamp.” Van Horn:
“The night was dark as
most nights are, but there
was an occasional sighting
of the moon as the sky con-
dition was from a broken
to a scattered condition.
This statement is true that
the lights were off In the
room from which we were
making the observation.
However, just outside and
below the windows there is
this row of flood lighils
which were on which dis.

counts the total darkness
theory."”
15—Hynek: “There was little

wind at either location,"
In refuting this statement

Van Horn listed the wind ve-
locity from 9 p. m., March 21
to 2 a. m. March 22. The wind
speed is given in knots. One
knot is equal to 1.1508 ~land
miles. .

9 p. m., 10 knots; 10 p. m.,
7 knots; 11 p. m.,, 10 knots; 12
p. m., 8 knots; .1 a. m, 8

< knots; 2 a. m,, 10 knots.

Van Horn then went on to
say: ""The air has to be ex-
tremely quiet and calm for
marsh gas or methane to ac-
cumulate in mass and form a
glow. The above wind
tions would sprove that  this
could not have happened.”

Van Horn then explains that
marsh gas is created by decoms
posing vegetation caused by am
enzyme which 1s produced by
bacteria.

“There is an optimum
temperature at which these
bacteria are most active
and that temperature js
from 35 to 40 degrees Centi-
grade. A temperature of 60
degrees Centigrade will de-
stroy them and as the
temperature lowers below
35 degrees the bacterial ae-
tion will become gradually
retarded which in essence.
means that the process of
decay is gradually slowed,
meaning that the gas for-
mation Is slowed or eventu-
ally stopped.”

“It is my sincere belief that
the bacteria requiring a tem-
perature of 35 to 40 - degrees
Centigrade optimum tempera-
ture and our average mean
temperature being minus one
degree centigrade that it would
have been impossible for lite
tle gas, if any, to have been
present at this time of “the
year. If any gas was present,
my contention is that it could

not possibly have been present

%
condi-

0 .'time that we were

rt of his theory that
wold for marsh gas
Van Horn includes:  a
thé average high and
cratures and the aver-

age n :1emp¢ratum from
Novembgr, 1965 to March 21,
1966. average high for this
five th period was tve de-
grecs ‘géntigrade. The' average
low wa§ minus six and  the
average¢ mean was minus one,

he/observation.” =

Ko1p Dehvers
NC Address

4 PIONEER - Clnrk Kolp, ac-
countant and insurance consul-

“tant will deliver the eighth
grade aduation s at
the North Central Junior High

School in Kunkle May 27 at
8 pm.

Mr. Kolp has had -.a wide
variety of experiences and
served on two occasions as as-
sistant’ to C. William O’Neill
while governor of Ohlo and as-
sistant to the president of De-
tiance College.

hree of William Van
eport on UFO's is 8

letter ffom Dr. J. Allen Hynek
to Van lotn, written March 29,

1966, 1. it he says he-is .much:
interested in new evidence Van

Horn vraq investigating at the
time. A‘i )
Among the thlngs Whlch
Hynck says in his letter is -
a common plaint that many
of the things he said about -
the Hillsdale sighting were °
taken’ out of context,
Van-jHorn's statement Te-
gardi Hynek's letter accuses
Hynek“of forming an opinion
before “ever arriving in Hills-
dale, !

Hynek stated in the letier
he had received many let-
ters ;advancing the marsh .
gas 9|eory. Van Horn says
he hps received many let-
ters ‘from people 'in farm-
ing freas who claim the
UFO’s could not have been '
marsh gas at that time of -
year,

In his statement Van Horn

also alludes to another ng
March 24 at about 8
will say only that tfe
was referred to Se
Force Base radar wh
‘ported “two lmnipute on
the radar scope. B m

Van Horn conch)dmhll
r comments on Hynek’ c‘let
.ter by luggesﬂngv -

sibility . some cial
_block whloh has ted

a thorough study of UFO's.
* Kk *

“After studyize Dr. Hynek's
letter and if his feelings are as
stated in the letter, I have a
question in my mind. Dr. Hyn-
ek being the scientific consult-
_ant to the Air Force regarding
the UFO situation, and having
made the = recommendations
(that more thorough investiga-
tions “of UFO's be made),
where then 'is the block and
w~hy hasn't more intensive re-
search been carried out. Some-
one, somewhere is forming this
block for some unknown reason
‘and 1 believe this is that thing
that should be found.
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